
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

March 10, 1987 

The meeting of the Business and Labor Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Les Kitselman on March 10, 1987 at 8:00 
a.m. in Room 312-F of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present. 

SENATE BILL NO. 186 Registration of Investment Advisor 
Representatives, sponsored by Senator Bob Williams, Senate 
District No. 15, Hobson. Senator Williams stated this bill 
was at the request of the State Auditor's office. He said 
this bill would provide for the registration of an invest­
ment adviser representative. He added the current law 
requires only the firm be registered, not the people who 
work for the firm and give the investment advice. 

PROPONENTS 

Kim Schulke, Deputy Securities Commissioner, State Auditor's 
Office. Ms. Schulke submitted information on the bill and 
their proposed amendments. Exhibit Nos. 1 and 2. 

Charles Graveley, IDS Financial Services, Helena. Mr. 
Gravely stated the bill as drafted proposes to cover invest­
ment advisor representatives in addition to specifying that 
investment advisor representatives do not include individu­
als who registered as broker-dealer salesmen under the act. 
He said IDS supports the registration of appropriate repre­
sentatives and employees of registered financial planning 
company or investment advisors. He submitted amendments to 
the legislation, which had been discussed with the State 
Auditor's Office. Exhibit No.3. 

Bruce MacKenz ie, D. A. Davidson Co. r.1r. MacKenz ie s ta ted 
the Company supports this legislation, and said it is 
appropriate that the investing public has some protection 
from individuals who say they are financial planners and are 
not. He said there has been some difficulty in that area 
because of no regulation. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Jones 
offered by 

asked Ms. Schulke's 
Mr. Gravely. Ms. 

opinion on 
Schulke 

the amendments 
responded that 
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they agree with the amendments that are the same as their 
office proposed. She said the second amendment that they 
want to add, "registered under the act" and "to clients in 
the state" several times to one section, is redundant as it 
is covered by the scope section of the act. 

Rep. Simon asked what type of registration is needed for the 
investment representatives who sell securities. Ms. Schulke 
responded that advisors would be required to be registered 
as either broker-dealers or securities salesmen with an 
individual license. 

CLOSING 

Senator Williams stated this bill would help people that 
need a financial advisor and are assured that when they call 
an investment firm, they would get a registered person. He 
said he recommended that only the amendments presented by 
the State Auditor's Office be accepted at the present time. 

Chairman Kitselman referred Senate Bill No. 186 to a subcom­
mittee composed of Reps. Thomas, Swysgood, and Bachini, with 
Rep. Thomas as chairman. 

SENATE BILL NO. 202 - Commodities Investments Regulated By 
Securities Commissioner, sponsored by Senator Cecil Weeding, 
Senate District No. 14, Jordan. Sen. Weeding stated this 
bill was at the request of the State Auditor's office, which 
would amend the securities laws to include the trading of 
commodity contracts and commodity dealers. He said most of 
the bill addresses defining commodities and dealers, and 
simplifies and clarifies their enforcement with respect to 
commodity investment contracts and commodity options. 

PROPONENTS 

Kim Schulk r Deputy Securities Commissioner, State Audi­
tor's Office. Ms. Schulke presented a section by section 
review of the legislation and the justification for the 
amendments to the current statutes. Exhibit No.4. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Swysgood asked Ms. Schulke if the futures in livestock 
under the CME would be regulated. Ms. Schulke responded 



BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 
MARCH 10, 1987 
PAGE 3 

that futures in livestock are not regulated through this 
legislation because they are regulated on a federal level. 

Rep. Brandewie asked Ms. Schulke if the phrase "commodity 
means except as otherwise specified by rule or order of the 
commi ttee" wasn't too broad. Ms. Schulke responded the 
definition of commodity in the legislation is intended to be 
broad to cover all types of scams that might arise. 

Rep. Driscoll asked what the penalty was for the scam 
artists in this. She added enforcement is accomplished 
through a cease and desist order, the revocation, suspen­
sion, or denial of a party's license, and there are criminal 
penalties in the legislation to deal with those situations. 

CLOSING 

Senator Weeding stated that the concern of the broadness of 
the rule making authority on page 2 did not come up in the 
Senate. He said the Senate's thought was to put some faith 
in the Securities Commissioner, but will leave that to the 
Committee's judgement. 

SENATE BILL 118 - Extend Penalties Against Employer Without 
Workers' Compensation Coverage, sponsored by Senator Mike 
Halligan. Senator Halligan stated this bill was at the 
request of the Department of Labor and Industry. He said 
the Department currently has both criminal and civil author­
ity, but this bill clarifies that the Division of Workers' 
Compensation may concurrently pursue civil and criminal 
actions against an uninsured employer. 

PROPONENTS 

Keith Olson, Executive Director, Montana Logging Associa­
tion. Mr. Olson stated that uninsured employers do a 
tremendous disservice, they leave injured employees in a 
terrible spot, and they have a very significant competitive 
advantage on those that are in compliance with the law. 

Steven Shapiro, Chief Legal Counsel, Workers' Compensation 
Division. Mr. Shapiro stated the purpose of this bill was 
to clarify civil and criminal penalties provided in statute 
and provide that these penalties can be pursued concurrent­
ly, which is not clear at the present time. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 
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QUESTIONS 

Rep. Driscoll asked if the Division would object to making 
this offense a felony. Mr. Shapiro responded he could not 
speak for the Division. Senator Halligan responded that an 
injunction is the same as shutting them down, but he has no 
problem with making the offense a felony. 

There was further discussion on the amount of penalties that 
could be imposed, ramifications of these penalties, and 
examples of current problems that would be addressed by this 
legislation. 

CLOSING 

Sen. Halligan stated that some remedies should be maintained 
for the Department because the uninsured employer does 
provide a disadvantage to the other employers in the state, 
and cause serious problems. 

SENATE BILL 188 - Disclosure of Electronic Funds Transaction 
Pursuant to Subpoena, sponsored by Senator Mike Walker, 
Senate District 20, Great Falls. Senator Walker stated this 
bill was at the request of the State Auditor and allows 
information on electronic funds transactions to be disclosed 
without consent of a customer after the issuance of a 
subpoena by a court. He stressed these situations involve 
securities fraud. 

PROPONENTS 

Kim Schulke, Deputy Securities Commissioner, presented a 
review of the bill. Exhibit No.5. 

Mark Murphy, Assistant Attorney General. Mr. Murphy stated 
the subpoenas mentioned in the legislation are contained 
within the Criminal Procedure Code. He said these are not 
the usual type of subpoenas, but are criminal investigative 
subpoenas. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Simon asked Mr. Murphy how much of a problem there was 
in Montana that would require this legislation. Mr. Murphy 
responded that any time there is any type of financial 
investigation which involves examination of bank records, or 
any business embezzlement, this kind of protection is 
needed. 
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Rep. Brandewie asked Mr. Murphy if this could only be used 
in securities investigation, or could it be used against any 
citizen who misuses his trust account. Mr. Murphy responded 
these subpoenas could be used in any business investigation 
involving bank records and are used in wide varieties of 
areas. 

CLOSING 

Senator Walker stated with all the money being invested in 
our state and with all the technologies and programs being 
developed, stocks, bonds and securities being sold on those, 
the securities should be protected. 

SENATE BILL NO. 341 - Revises the Employment Agency Act and 
Transfers Functions to Commerce Department, sponsored by 
Senator Thomas Keating, Senate District No. 44, Billings. 
Senator Keating stated this bill affects the private employ­
ment agencies in the state and revises the Employment Agency 
Act and transfers the regulation of private employment 
agencies from the Department of Labor to the Department of 
Commerce. He stated currently the Department of Labor 
regulates the private sector employment agencies and also 
maintains the Job Services Division, which is in direct 
competi tion to those agencies. He stated another problem 
which is addressed deals with complaints and problems with 
an agency or an applicant. He said resolution of disputes 
would be handled through the County Attorney instead of the 
Department of Labor. He noted the bill also clarified 
placement fees and when they are to be paid. 

PROPONENTS 

Roger Koopman, Career Concepts, Bozeman. Mr. Koopman stated 
that this bill is long overdue and makes common sense. He 
said it addresses the conflict that exists with the Depart­
ment of Labor regulating the private industry and promoting 
its own employment services. 

Jim Rowe, 
testimony. 

Personnel Systems, 
Exhibit No.6. 

Missoula, presented written 

Dorothy Rowe, Personnel Systems, Missoula, stated she was in 
support of this bill. 

Sandy Nelson, Careers Unlimited, Billings. Ms. 
stated that not everyone could set up a service 
resumes, some of them do better. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

Nelson 
to type 
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QUESTIONS 

Rep. Simon asked Senator Keating if the legislation would 
read properly with thE '~hanging of the words "Commissioner 
of Labor" and "Direct",:' of Commerce" in the appropriate 
sections. Senator Keating responded that it will. 

CLOSING 

Senator Keating made no further comments. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION 

ACTION ON SENATE BILL NO. 188 

Rep. Brown moved that Senate Bill No. 188 BE CONCURRED IN. 
The motion carried unanimously. 

Rep. Thomas will carry the bill in the House. 

ACTION ON SENATE BILL NO. 118 

Rep. Hansen moved Senate Bill No. 118 BE CONCURRED IN. 

Rep. Brandewie moved a substitute motion that Senate Bill 
No. 118 be referred to the Workers' Compensation 
Subcommittee for consideration of the amendment proposed by 
Gene Fenderson of making it a felony also for employers that 
default on workers' compensation. 

Chairman Kitselman, seeing no objection from the committee, 
referred Senate Bill No. 118 to the subcommittee with SB 
315. The subcommittee consists of Reps. Glaser, Smith, 
Grinde, Driscoll, and Nisbet, with Rep. Glaser as chairman. 

ACTION SENATE BILL 202 

Rep. Driscoll moved Senate Bill No. 202 BE CONCURRED IN. 

Rep. Brandewie moved to amend SB 202, page 2, lines 24 - 25, 
following "means" on line 24, strike the remainder of the 
lines through "commissioner". The motion carried, with 
Rep. Hansen and Rep. Cohen opposed. 

Rep. Brandewie moved Senate Bill No. 202 BE CONCURRED IN AS 
AMENDED. The motion carried unanimously. 

Rep. Brandewie will carry the legislation in the house. 

SENATE BILL 328 - Require Department of Administration to 
Contract Printing Through Montana Businesses, sponsored by 
Senator Joseph Mazurek, Senate District No. 23, Helena. 
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Sen. Mazurek stated this bill would prohibit the state from 
engaging in commercial printing. He stated this legislation 
would restrict state printing to documents primarily intend­
ed for agency use, retains the 3% in state bidder's prefer­
ence, and restricts governmental entities from engaging in 
private printing. He noted the Senate amended the legisla­
tion to protect the Highway Department in their bid docu­
ments, the prison industries, and added a statement of 
intent giving the Department of Administration broad author­
ity in defining a public document. He stated he was trying 
to put restrictions on the growth of a public printing 
industry which is impacting small businesses in the state. 

Chairman Kitselman assigned the legislation to a subcommit­
tee for consideration with Rep. Simon, Chairman, 
Rep. Swysgood, and Rep. Brown. 

PROPONENTS 

Ken Dunham, representing Associated Printers and Publishers 
of Montana, Helena. Mr. Dunham stated by using private 
commercial printers, government agencies will be able to 
obtain better prices, better qu~lity, and better service, as 
well as generate additional tax revenue through expansion of 
printing facilities and equipment in the private sector. He 
submitted written testimony. Exhibit No.7. 

Stan Burgard, representing Color World, Bozeman. Mr. 
Burgard referred to Mr. Dunham's exhibit of comparisons of 
selected state printing jobs. He said the private sector in 
most cases was competitively lower than the state Publica­
tions and Graphics Division. He commented that he was the 
last Montana printer to print the Montana Codes in 1979, 
which in previous years was printed out of state. He 
stated this project required five (5) more full time 
employees and ten (10) part time employees in addition to 
his regular employees. He stated over $2 million worth of 
printing leaves the state every year,. money that could be 
used to "build Montana" and employ Montanans. 

Frank Thomas, Thomas Printing, Kalispell. Mr. Thomas stated 
he wanted to address industry standards which are things 
that printing companies world wide compare and put in check 
to remain competitive, and the cost of his operations on a 
daily and annual basis of business. He expressed the need 
for state departments to explore the services available in 
the state for consideration when writing bids and formulat­
ing projects for printing. 

Tim Seery, Gateway Printing, Missoula. Mr. Seery stated 
that University of Montana printing services started with 
the intent to give experience to the journalism students, 
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but is no longer done. He said the University has bought a 
printing press and that, in the current market, two of the 
largest Missoula print shops would have a difficult time 
keeping that size of press busy. He asked for consideration 
of turning those services back to the private sector to save 
state tax dollars. 

Ted Naugle, representing Artcraft Printers, Missoula. Mr. 
Naugle stated this bill would save taxpayers money by 
tririuning the size of state government, provide a needed 
service with better quality and more efficiency, and will 
help small business. He noted there was an increase in 
printing placed in government, tax supported printing plants 
at the expense of increased unemployment and increased 
taxes. He said there was a need for accountability and cost 
effectiveness of the University of Montana printing servi­
ces. He commented in several instances, a challenge to the 
free enterprise system has been and still is in effect of 
doing printing for customers outside the University System 
engaged in profit making ventures at taxpayers' expense. 

Bill Schneider, Falcon Press Publishing, Missoula. Mr. 
Schneider stated this bill would not affect Falcon Press 
directly because they do not have any printing presses. He 
said, however, the entire graphic arts industry is a very 
large industry in Montana, and this bill will help reverse 
the trend from public back to private industry, where it has 
been in the past and should be now. 

Robert Fleren, Hill County printing, Havre. Mr. Fleren 
stated that the printing industry in the state government is 
getting too large, and they have to get the printing back 
into the communities where it belongs. 

Bob Graff, Artcraft Printers, Bozeman. Mr. Graff stated 
they are trying to present information with concern for the 
future of the industry in Montana. 

Mike Murray, Action Print, Helena. Mr. Murray stated it is 
difficult to compete with the state because they don't have 
to generate a profit or operate cost efficiently. 

Emmett Cronelly, Artcraft Printers, Butte. Mr. Cronelly 
stated the jobs created by the state contracts gives the 
printer the base to build his business and expand his 
operations. 

John Barnhart, Speedy Print, Bozeman. Mr. Barnhart stated 
that 25% of the work done at the University print shop uses 
line type equipment unequalled in the state. He said this 
is good, but expensive equipment, and he questioned whether 
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it was justified being used only in one shop in the Univer­
sity System. 

Bill Kruel, Artcraft Printers, Billings. Mr. Kruel stated 
that they continue to see the printing work done in-house or 
going out of state. He said the only way the private sector 
can grow is through increased revenue. He added as they 
grow they can compete with the out-of-state printers and 
keep more work in the state of Montana, and without this 
work, they cannot grow. He said to please stop the growth 
of the University of Montana printing services and the 
Publications and Graphics. 

OPPONENTS - (The following testified to the effects of the 
bill to their agencies). 

Ellen Feaver, Director, Department of Administration. Ms. 
Feaver stated 66% of the dollar volume of work currently 
goes to the commercial sector. She stated overall there is 
less work being done because of the departmental budget cuts 
and the implementation of personal computers processing 
paperwork. 

Ms. Feaver showed savings by utilizing Publications and 
Graphics versus commercial printers through the state 
purchasing process. She also covered the definition of 
printing in 18-4-123(14) that is referenced in the legisla­
tion and how it would also impact the legislative printing 
with its all-encompassing definition. Exhibit Nos. 
8 and 9. 

Jim Flynn, Fish, Wildlife, and Parks, 
their printing is sent to the private 
explained that time constraints and 
certain subj ect matter placed on some 
in-house printing. 

stated about 80% of 
sector. Mr. Flynn 
the importance of 
documents requires 

George Mitchell, Director of Auxiliary Services, University 
of Montana, stated they are not competing with the private 
sector. He stated the print shop is an auxiliary service, 
not a tax-funded, budget-allocated print shop but is a 
bonded facility, with all revenues pledged to the payment of 
long term bonds. He stated the print shop is also a union 
shop and work cannot be contracted out unless there is a 
clear demonstration of a cost savings. Mr. Mitchell stated 
this legislation would close this print shop, affecting 
those employees with an average tenure of 14.5 years and the 
bonds being held on the printing equipment. He added the 
equipment has evolved over the years to accommodate the 
specific needs of the University. 
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Holly Kaleczyc, Montana Psychological Association, expressed 
their concern with the unintended consequences where the two 
scholarly journals printed at the University of Montana 
would be discontinued. She stated these journals add a 
great deal of prestige to the University, and the editors of 
the journals intend to cease publication if they lose their 
University affiliation. 

Jim Lubeck, Computerland, Helena. Mr. Lubeck stated their 
concern is not with where materials are printed, but are 
concerned with the language in the bill which includes 
desktop publishing as being prohibited. 

Brian Cockhill, Montana Historical Society. Mr. Cockhill 
stated the definition of printing in the bill is overly 
broad and would prohibit their office from providing servi­
ces to the public on an individual basis. He said if 
photocopying is prohibited, as it is suggested by that 
definition, they won't be able to provide copies. He 
suggested the definition of printing be addressed in terms 
of what the state can do. 

David Nelson, Montana Historical Society, expressed his 
concern for the definition of printing and asked for clari­
fication of this point. 

Bill Salisbury, Department of Highways. Mr. Salisbury 
stated that even with the exemption of their department from 
the legislation there would be an impact on their depart­
ment. He said they are concerned about how far they can 
carry the exemption, for example, the right of way negotia­
tions, public hearing notices, the materials manuals, as 
these may not be exempt under this bill. He added they are 
also concerned about the definition of printing. 

Marilyn Miller, Office of Public Instruction. She stated 
they have two processes in their department to prepare 
material for printing, and one is the desktop printing. She 
commented that they also have an edit writer and they 
prepare camera ready copies for publications such as Montana 
Schools. She expressed concern for the legislation's impact 
on school districts, under the dissemination of information 
to the public, whether the school district could print their 
own sport and music event programs and be paid for by 
patrons or by a student activity fund. She commented that 
they get one day service from Publications and Graphics at 
times which is important to them. 

Carol Ammons, Psychologist and publisher of journals from 
Missoula. Ms. Ammons presented testimony of comments and 
information on the scholarly scientific journals printed at 
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the University of Montana. Exhibit No. 10. She submitted 
copies of those journals. Exhibit Nos. 11, 12, 13. 

OPPONENTS 

Sherry Dingman, U of M student. 
many states allow their state 
scholarly material. She asked 
amendment to distinguish between 
educational printing. Exhibit No. 

Ms. Dingman stated that 
universities to publish 
for consideration of an 

commercial printing and 
14. 

Sarah DeVoe, U of M student. Ms. DeVoe urged consideration 
of an amendment which would allow for the continuation of 
the publication of scientific and scholarly journals at the 
University. 

Tom Schneider, Montana Public Employees Association, repre­
senting the print shop employees. Mr. Schneider stated 
these people are concerned about this bill, and have a right 
to be. He said they have a contract which states they 
cannot contract the work away, and there will be a legal 
problem if this bill passes. He said this bill would cost 
the Association $20,000 immediately, because in cases where 
possible, they have labor contracts printed by the employer. 
He commented that with this bill the state agencies eventu­
ally won't have any capabilities, no copy machines, or any 
kind of printing capabilities, so eventually all printing 
will have to done on the outside. He added this could mean 
more employees laid off to meet the expenses not budgeted, 
to make up the printing costs. 

Kelly Holmes, Montana College Coalition Lobbyist, presented 
written testimony. Exhibit No. 15. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Jones asked Mr. Mitchell if the University print shop 
pays taxes. Mr. Mitchell responded they do not. 

Rep. Jones asked Ms. Feaver if the printing costs listed in 
her exhibit include costs of the equipment and depreciation 
of the equipment. Ms. Feaver responded that in-house 
printing costs do reflect the cost of equipment and the wear 
and tear on that equipment. 

Rep. Swysgood asked Mr. Flynn from Fish, Wildlife and Parks, 
and Ms. Feaver from Department of Administration if they had 
a list of recipients of the awarded contracts to private 
printers from their respective departments. Mr. Flynn and 
Ms. Feaver responded they could make one available. 
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Rep. Thomas asked Mr. Mitchell if the University print shop 
does any outside work for individuals not affiliated with 
the Uni versi ty. Mr. Mitchell responded they do not, they 
have a noncompetitive policy that has been consistent over 
the years. He clarified the only exception to this policy 
are the journals which have been printed for 30 years 
because of the line-o-type system required for this publica­
tion, and he noted there was no other comparable facility in 
the state for this proj ect. He added the clients are not 
technically U of M, but are faculty personnel who hire 
students. Mr. Mitchell stated the legislation contains no 
provision for student government or students to request 
printing at their print shop for graphics and printing. 

Rep. Thomas asked Marilyn Wetzel, MSU print shop, how many 
printers of major substance MSU has at the present time. 
Ms. Wetzel responded there are no other print shops at MSU 
other than the mul tili th shop which employs eight 
individuals. 

Rep. Grinde expressed his concern that over 49% of all state 
publishing is done out-of-state, and asked what is being 
done out-of-state and why it is done out-of-state. Mr. 
Dunham stated that some of it is done out-of-state because 
of pricing. He said Montana printers are facing difficult 
times and the 3% preference is not enough in most cases when 
competing with large specialty houses from around the 
nation. He added the private printers have been beaten down 
so many years they cannot afford to expand. Stan Burgard, 
Color World Printers, stated that the 66% of the dollar 
volume being bid out includes out-of-state printing, which 
are: the fish and game magazine, Montana codes, highway map, 
income tax forms, travel promotion brochures, session law 
volumes, house and senate journals, Attorney General opin­
ions, and all envelopes used by state government. He noted 
the cost factor is involved to some degree in the use of 
out-of-state printing houses. 

Rep. Brandewie asked Mr. Mitchell :'f a department at the 
Universi ty of Montana could get their printing done at a 
print shop in Missoula if they wanted. Mr. Mitchell 
responded they could. 

Rep. Brandewie asked Mr. Mitchell to explain the union 
contract they referred to that states they could not use 
outside printers because it would violate the union con­
tract. Mr. Mitchell responded if a university affiliation 
was doing a lot of work off campus, the union at the print 
shop would try to stop that shift if it threatened one of 
their positions. He added the contracts between the union 
and the print shop are negotiated with the commissioners. 
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Rep. Pavlovich asked Ms. Feaver if their 0 ffice had copy 
machines why she thought that if someone needed a copy of 
something, she would have to have it done elsewhere. Ms. 
Feaver responded that it comes under the definition of 
printing on page 8, line 8, "the term printing as used 
herein includes those services described in 18-4-123", and 
is in the section of code she distributed. She said that 
referred to reproduction of materials such as photocopies. 

Ms. Feaver stated that they would like to work with the 
printing industry to work out a way to build the printing 
industry so that more of the work could be done in state. 
She said even if there were to be a 15% differential or 
preference that could be held to be constitutional, and 
given their experience, it still wouldn't bring the work 
in-state. She commented the technology in this business is 
such that some material, such as income tax forms, cannot be 
done in-state and very few places out-of-state, because 
printing is a very specialized and equipment intensive 
business. She added most print shops are specialized, and 
once they have the special equipment, they have the volume 
work, and the price will beat the price of the Montana 
printer. She said the price differential is very great. 

Rep. Cohen asked Mr. Dunham if he believes that state 
employees could continue to produce camera ready copy before 
they took it to a printer. Mr. Dunham responded that they 
could continue to do that. Ms. Feaver responded that they 
would not, because of the section addressing printing. 

Rep. Brandewie asked Mr. Naugle if the state did not have 
all the printing equip-ment that it did and the work would go 
to private printers, would they be able to buy more of the 
sophisticated equipment that they do not have. Mr. Naugle 
responded that some equipment only needs updating and 
modifying to their standards, and it could be accomplished 
in several of the printing shops that are already in the 
continental or line type operations. He said any plant that 
has the ability to create more jobs and produce more print­
ing from the public sector will be in a position to expand 
and increase their production capability. Rep. Driscoll 
asked if the state Publications and Graphics Division was a 
union shop. Ms. Feaver responded that it was not. 

Rep. Driscoll asked if they were filed with the Secretary of 
State. Ms. Feaver responded they were not required to be. 
Don Breiby, also from the Department responded their staff 
attorney had stated they did not need to file with the 
Secretary of State's office. 
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Rep. Driscoll asked when the specifications were sent to 
printers, does the Department require that they comply with 
section 18-7-104 that addresses printing material chargeable 
to the state. Mr. Breiby stated that printing done in the 
private sector is required to be done in a union shop or 
that an affidavit be on file with the Secretary of State. 

Bob Graff, Artcraft Printers, interjected that there is no 
enforcement of the qualifications of bidders for state 
printing as required in statute. He said many who have 
filed stating they pay prevailing wages do not actually do 
so. 

Rep. Simon stated that the opponents of this bill have 
focused on the University printing shop to a great extent, 
and asked Mr. Mitchell why his shop has 18 employees and the 
University of Montana has a greater need for printing than 
other universities. Mr. Mitchell responded that they are a 
full service shop and do all aspects of printing and the 
others do not. He said they have a much more sophisticated 
facility, and have done most of the business for the Univer­
sity over the past 57 years. He added that they have the 
only school of journalism, which was the first location of 
the print shop. 

Rep. Pavlovich asked Senator Mazurek if it was his intention 
to shut down the printing shops. Senator Mazurek stated it 
was not, that what he is striving for is some balance. He 
said his intention was to stop a little growth in the state 
printing business, and to make sure that a fair share of the 
work would go to private industry. He added he recognizes 
that there is a problem with the definitions of printing. 

CLOSING 

Senator Mazurek stated that his intention was to try to find 
a balance, to eliminate the competition between the public 
and private sector as much as possible, and to ensure that 
some portion of the government printing that is primarily 
for distribution to the public go to the private industries. 
He said he was not intending to eliminate the photocopiers, 
and legislative printing, or prohibit the use of desk-top 
services. He added that if there is a problem with the 
defini tions in the bill, he has no problem with amending 
them. 
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Chairman Kitselman 
composed of Reps. 
Simon as chairman. 

ADJOURNMENT 

referred this bill to a subcommittee 
Simon, Swysgood, and Brown, with Rep. 

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

REP. LES KITSELMAN, Chairman 
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Amendment to SB 186 

Proposed by the Securities Department of the State Auditor's 
Office 

page 12, line 9: 
strike "and the investment adviser representative" 

This amendment deletes the requirement that both the investment 
adviser firm and the investment adviser representative, inform 
the Securities Department when an investment adviser 
representative begins or terminates employment with that 
adviser. 

Page 4, line 14 
after "securities" insert "to clients" 

Page 4, lines 16 and 17 
delete the entire (iii) 

Page 4, line 18 
renumber "(iv)" to "(iii)" 

Page 4, line 20 
renumber "(v)" to "(iv)" 

This amendment narrows the defini tion of investment adviser 
representative. 



Kim Schulke 
Deputy Securities Commissioner 
444-5236 

SB 186 Investment Adviser Representative Registration under 
the Securities Act of Montana. SECTION BY SECTION REVIEW. 

Requested by State Auditor and Commissioner of Securities, 
Andrea "Andy" Bennett 

Section 1. Amendment to 30-10-103. 
"(a) an investment adviser representative" has been added to 
subsection (6) to indicate that the definition of an investment 
adviser does not include an investment adviser representative. 
With this addition, the subsection has been re-lettered. 

Subsection (7) has been added to define investment adviser 
representative. The definition includes all of those people 
associated wi th an investment adviser who give investment 
advice. Clerical or ministerial personnel who do not render 
investment advice, are not required to be registered. The 
section is renumbered to indicate the addition of a subsection. 

Section 2. Amendment to 30-10-110. 
"and investment adviser representatives" is added to the scope 
section of the Securities Act, to indicate that the Securities 
Act applies to investment adviser representatives in the same 
way that it applies to investment advisers. 

Section 3. Amendment to 30-10-201. 
"investment adviser representative" is added to subsections I, 
3, 4, 7, 10, 12, 13, 14 and 15. This is the registration 
section of the Securities Act. Investment adviser 
representatives will be registered in the same way as 
investment advisers. 

Subsection (9) is added to provide that an investment adviser 
representative is not considered to be registered with the 
securities department unless he is associated with a registered 
investment adviser as specified in his application. The 
section is renumbered to reflect the addition of subsections 
(8) and (9). 

Section 4. Amendment to 30-10-209. 
"or investment adviser representative" is added to subsection 
(2) (b), to indicate that the fee for registration of an 
investment adviser representative is $50. 

Section 5. Extension of authority. 
This section provides that the commissioner of securities may 
make rules on the subject of investment adviser representative 
registration. 

I 

I 

~ 

~ 

I 

I 
I 
i 
I 



Investment Adviser Representative Registration under the 
Securities Act of Montana. JUSTIFICATION. 

Requested by State Audi tor and Commissioner of Securi ties, 
Andrea "Andy" Bennett 

The Securities Act of Montana currently requires the 
registration of securities, broker-dealers, securities 
salesmen, and investment advisers. With respect to investment 
advisers, only the firm is required to be registered, and not 
the peop Ie who wo rk for the firm and who actua lly give the 
investment advice. It is the opinion of the Securities 
Commi ssioner that these indi vidua Is, much like securi ties 
salesmen who work for broker-dealers, should be registered, and 
thereby fall under the supervision of the securities laws. 

The amendments to the Securi ties Act proposed by this bi 11 
would require investment adviser representatives to register in 
much the same manner as securities salesmen. This registration 
requirement has been recommended by the North American 
Securities Administrators Association, an association made up 
of the securities commissioners of all 50 states and the 
provinces of Canada. Similar legislation is before the 
legislatures of several other states. By enacting this 
legislation, Montana would be furthering the policies 
support:'ng the Securi ties Act, namely, uni formi ty of state 
securities regulation, and protection of investors. 

An example of the situation we are trying to correct is this: 
An employee of an investment adviser firm gives some misleading 
advice to a customer. The customer acts on the advice, and 
loses thousands of dollars. The customer complains to the 
securities department. The securities department contacts the 
investment adviser firm to question the giving of the advice. 
The firm indicates that it has not approved the type of advice 
given, and that it is therefore not responsible for the 
mi s leading advice. It may not then be reasonable for the 
Securities Department to suspend or revoke the license of the 
firm. Instead, assuming the allegations of the customer are 
proven to be correct, the €mployee of the investment adviser 
firm should be sanctioned. The employee currently is not 
required to hold a license. The Securities Department cannot 
take an action against a non-existent license, and the employee 
can continue to give investment advice. The creation of a 
licensing procedure will enable the Securities Department to 
monitor the activities of such employees, and outline certain 
requirements for their registration. These employees will be 
designated as investment adviser representatives. 

There are currently no 
becoming an investment 

legal requirements to meet before 
adviser representative. It is the 



opinion of the Securities Commissioner that reasonable 
requirements should be imposed so that the situation previously 
described either does not occur, or can be remedied if it does 
occur. Many of these investment adviser representatives have 
powers of attorney over their clients funds. The opportunity 
for fraud is great in such situations. 

Finally, the investment adviser field is rapidly expanding. 
More and more people are dispensing investment advice. The 
securities industry is a sensitive, highly and peculiarly 
specialized field of activity to which the investing public is 
exposed and one in which the public is generally not well 
versed. The potential for serious financial injury to the 
buying public suggests that persons who dispense investment 
advice be required to comply with reasonable regulations in 
order to protect the public and the integri ty of the 
marketplace. 



IDS FINANCIAL SERVICES INC. 

SUGGESTED AMENDMENTS TO MONTANA SENATE BILL 186 

IDS supports the general concept of Senate Bill 186. 
However, we have s.ome concerns with the proposal as intro­
duced and offer the following amendments for improvement. 

To implement our recommendations concerning the investment 
adviser representative definition, make the following 
revisions: 

Section 30-10-103(7) (a) -- On page 4, line 12, after 
"adviser" insert "registered under the Act"; at the 
end of items (i), (iii)-(v) insert "to clients in this 
state"; and at the end of item (ii) insert "in this 
state". 

To implement our recommendations concerning the 
commencement or termination of an investment adviser 
representative's connection with an investment adviser, 
make the following revision: 

Section 30-10-201(9) -- On page 12, line 9, after 
"adviser" strike "and the investment adviser repre­
sentative". 



Kim Schulke 
Deputy Securities Commissioner 
444-5236 

~ -.... 
(SB 202 1. Commodi ties investments " .. CQromlSSloner. 

regulated by securities 

Requested by State Audi tor and Commissioner of Securi ties 
Andrea "Andy" Bennett 

SECTION BY SECTION REVIEW 

Section 1. Amendment to 30-10-103, MCA. 

This bill amends 30-10-103, MCA, which is the definitional 
section of the Securi ties Act of Montana. New sUbsection 
(5)(a) contains a definition of "commodity." This is a very 
broad definition, which is qualified considerably by subsection 
(5) (b). Subsection (5) (b) (ii) excludes from the definition, 
real property or timber, agricultural, or livestock product 
grown or raised on real property and offered and sold by the 
owner or lessee of such real property. This would prevent the 
Securities Commissioner from exercising jurisdiction over the 
farmer or logger. 

New subsection (6) defines the Commodity Exchange Act, which is 
the federal statute requiring registration of commodities 
dealers. Exemptions from state registration are provided in 
30-10-105, for transactions registered under the federal system. 

New subsection (7) defines the Commodi ty Futures Trading 
Commission, which is the federal agency responsible for the 
regulation of the commodities industry. 

New subsection (8) (a) defines "commodi ty investment contract" 
as an agreement for the purchase of a commodity, primarily for 
investment purposes and not for use or consumption by the 
purchaser. 

New sUbsection (8) (b) states that a commodity investment 
contract does not include the situation where actual delivery 
of the commodity is received within 28 calendar days after the 
payment of all or part of the purchase price. 

New subsection 9{a) defines "commodity option" which means any 
agreement giving a party the right but not the obligation to 
purchase or sell commodities. Subsection 9(b) excludes options 
traded on a national securities exchange from the jurisdiction 
of the Securities Commissioner. 

New SUbsection (15) defines "precious metal", which is included 
in the definition of "commodity." 



New subsection (18) sets forth the definition of "security," 
which is the same as always, except that the terms "commodity 
investment contract," and "commodity option" are included. 

Section 2. Amendment to 30-10-105, MCA. 

Section 30-10-105 provides exemptions for registration under 
the Securities Act of Montana for certain transactions. 

New subsection (17) provides an exemption for commodi ty 
investment contracts traded on a commodities exchange 
recognized by the Securities Commissioner. The oldest 
established commodities exchange is the Chicago Board of Trade. 

New subsection (18) provides an exemption for transactions 
within the exclusive jurisdiction of the commodity futures 
trading commission. 

New subsection (19) provides an exemption for transactions 
involving the purchase of precious metals which requires the 
purchaser to receive physical delivery of the metals within 7 
days after payment of all or part of the purchase price. Such 
physical delivery must be made to (1) a financial institution, 
(2) a warehousing depository whose receipts are recognized on a 
contract market designed by the Commodi ty futures Trading 
Commission, or (3) a federally licensed storage facility. Such 
depository must then issue a confirmation stating that the 
metals have been delivered free of liens other than those liens 
allowed. 

New subsection (20) provides an exemption for commodity 
investment contracts entered into between persons engaged in 
producing, processing, using commercially, or handling as 
merchants each commodi ty subj ect to the contract, or any 
byproduct of the commodity. 

Section 3. Extension of authority. 

This section provides that the Securities Commissioner may make 
rules on the subject of this bill. 



JUSTIFICATION 

The Securities Act of Montana governs the offer and sale of 
securi ties in our state. This bi 11 would include commodi ty 
investment contracts and commodity options within the 
definition of "security." All of the provisions of the 
Securities Act, including the registration and enforcement 
provisions, would then apply to commodity investment contracts 
and commodity options. 

This bill begins by d'efining "commodity" in very broad terms. 
It then narrows that definition considerably by excluding real 
property or any timber, agricultural or livestock product grown 
or raised on real property and of~ered and sold by the farmer 
or logger. 

"Commodity investment contract" and "commodity option" are then 
defined so that it is clear that the jurisdiction of the 
Securities Commissioner will only apply when these contracts 
are entered into primarily for speculation or investment 
purposes. 

The bill provides several exemptions for commodity investment 
contracts traded on recognized commodities exchanges, 
transactions already governed by the federal government, 
certain contracts for the purchase of precious metals, and 
transactions between persons engaged in producing, processing, 
using commercially or handling as commodities as merchants. 

This bi 11 was taken in part from the Model State Commodi ty 
Code, which has been approved by the North American Securities 
Adminis~:ators Association. This Association is made up of the 
Securitles Commissioners of all 50 states, and many Canadian 
provinces. The particular provisions of this bill were 
borrowed from the Arizona statutes. Other states have also 
adopted the Model State Commodity Code. 

This legislation seeks to protect the public from operators who 
offer and sell so-called commodity investments to the unwary 
investor at a loss of thousands of dollars per year in 
Montana. Often, the innocent have been bi lked out of thei r 
life savings by commodity scam artists who entice their victims 
by promising huge profits in precious metals and other 
commodities. Additionally, this bill is designed to complement 
the federal commodity laws by permitting the public to trade or 
invest in legitimate commodity instruments under the federal 
Commodi ty Exchange Act and under the specific terms of the 
Securities Act of Montana. 

Whi Ie commodity investment contracts are already wi thin the 
securities commissioner's regulatory authority, the definitions 
included within this bill will make it easier to enforce the 
securi ties laws against those who offer and sell commodi ty 
investment contracts in this state. 



Kim Schulke 
Deputy Securities Commissioner 
444-5236 

(SB 18~) - Electronic Funds Transfer information subj ect 
'-~ena wi thout customer consent. 

to 

Requested by State Audi tor and Commissioner of Securi ties 
Andrea "Andy" Bennett 

SECTION BY SECTION REVIEW 

Section 1. Amendment to 32-6-105. 

Section 32-6-105, MCA, which this bill amends, currently 
provides that bank records can be disclosed by a financial 
insti tution to any person or government enti ty only wi th 
consent of the customer or, if the customer refuses, wi th a 
court-issued subpoena. This means that when the Securi ties 
Department, which is a criminal justice agency, is involved in 
a criminal securities fraud investigation, it must obtain an 
investigative subpoena issued by a district court judge, and 
must further obtain an order from the judge directing the 
financial insti tution not to disclose the existence of the 
subpoena to the bank customer. 

The proposed amendment would allow the Securities Department to 
obtain bank records, in connection with a criminal securities 
fraud investigation without consent of the customer. 

The new subsection (2) would relieve the financial institution 
from liability to the customer or other person for disclosing 
the information. 

Section 2. Extends rulemaking authority to the provisions ~f 
this act. 

Section 3. Provides an immediate effective date. 

JUSTIFICATION 

If a bank customer who is the subject of a criminal securities 
fraud investigation, is advised that the Securities Department 
is seeking their bank records, they of course , will not give 
their consent to the bank to provide those records so that we 
can prove they have committed a felony. In addition, if the 
bank does advise the customer, he may leave our jurisdiction, 
intimidate witnesses, or destroy other types of records which 



are not maintained at a bank. These records might include 
customer lists, written sales pitches, correspondence, etc. 

In the past two years, subpoenas issued to obtain bank records 
in connection wi th specific investigations have helped the 
Securities Department to determine that approximately $450,000 
invested by Montana ci tizens has been misappropriated by 
perpetrators of securities fraud. And, in one case, it showed 
that no misappropriation of funds occurred. 

Once the records are obtained, they become confidential 
criminal justice information, and cannot be disclosed by the 
Securi ties Department to anyone other than another criminal 
justice agency. 



III 

On July 5, 1985, then Secretary of Labor Ray Donovan and Department of Labor 

spokesman Jack Hashian announced that a new IIcomputerized job exchange" was oper­
filii 

ational and that the department's intention was to "heighten their competion with 
private employment agencies". The choice of the word "heighten" is a tacit admis-

sion that competition has always existed. The computerized system merely amounts 
~ to an escalation. 

Such would not be objected to if the DOL were competing on the same basis as 

~ are private firms. The DOL is tax supported and their capital investments and em­
ployees' salaries are paid whether they are productive or not. .. The mandate of Job Service, as set forth in the United States Code, has been 
and remains, to serve the handicapped, unskilled, farm labor and Veterans. The 
private recruiting industry is not tax supported. Its' revenues must be derived 

lflii 
from "user fees". Brokerage in any service or product is based on a function of 
scarcity. Fees are charged to either the applicant or employer depending on which 

~ is motivated to seek assistance. This function is based on the fundamental right 

to contract for services. 
.. No Act of Congress has been passed into law Socializing the Recruiting 

, ' 

Industry. That being the case, it is still the right of any individual, either 

~Job Seeker or Employer to hire the services of a third party recruiter to represent 
th,em. 

Prior to entering the recruiting business, we applied for and secured the .. 
licensing required by state law. The Montana Codes restrict a private recruiter 
in that we may not work with referrals where union agreements provide for "Hiring 

... Hall Procedures" as provided in the National Labor Relations Act. No other occu­

pational restrictions exist in law. Therefore, the logical inferance is that all 
lflii other jobs, Professional, Clerical, Sales or Service are open to FREE ~lARKET CO~1PE­

TITION SUBJECT ONLY TO EEO REGULATIONS. .. One \'JOuld expect that a ~ompany with a job requisition would try honestly to 
hire the best qualified candidate possible. Furthermore, in attempting to meet 
"Affirmative ActionjEEO Regu1ations~' it would appear that a company would logically 

lflii 

i. 

look at all possible sources of candidates in a genuine effort to be certain they 

have considered all qualified candidates available. Nothing can further the intent 

of EEO law better than an Open and Free Market Labor Exchange. By acquiescing to 
"Exclusive Hiring Agreements with Job Service" the Free Market ceases to exist. 



Computerized 
job-opening 
list unveiled 

W ASmNGTON (AP) - A free, 
computerized national "Help­
Wanted" Ust matching unemp:oyed 
:\;r.encans · ... 1m job openi::~:. ·Na.s 
unveiled Wednesday by the Labor 
Department. 

In the workJ for several months, 
the revamped system will be geared 
!ow3rd ::elping peo;:!e who c::r.'t lind 
··,,·cr~ in ~-:':!Lr ';'';~ :::~~:~'::-.: '.~'':: 

who are willing to move. It au;; .. ill. 
help employers find people willing to 
bite han1-to-lIU JOOs. • -. . .... 

The system expands on sepante 
sets of job listings that have kept by 
ttre variow state employment service 
offices for years, but which previ­
ously have been published nationally 
only once 1 month. 

For the first Ume, a single, can­
sbntly updated jolrposting llst will 
amount to a national help-wanted ad­
vertisement. 

Labor Sec:et.ory Raymond J. Do­
novan said the' interstate system 
"makes certain that a Jobless engi­
neer In Pennsylvania is awaie of job 
openings In his or her specialty In 
FlOrida, Texas, Connecticut or per­
haps jwt across the state Une In New 
York or other neighboring sbtes," 

The new system, which SUN up 
with a list of 8,500 job openings, wlll 
heighten the ,overnment'l.compeU-. 
dOlT wtth prl\'ate etnplayn@t a~!rIJ 
duo Jack Hashi.an, a depCinrr,er:: 
spokesman, acknowledged In I tele­
phone interview, 

Hashlan said the new system will 
~.. ;l3:'!'::~!uly .h!!pful .!" .klllpd 
workers who ht.ve lost JODS In Qe­

pressed Industries. 
"The system gives It leut 10 Liars 

for a job order to be flUed locally ce­
fore It is sent to the Intentate Job 
Bank," Donovan said. 

Those not filled locally in that pe­
riod Wlll be sent by the some 2,300 
sute and local jolrservice agencies to 
the Interstate Job Bank In Albany. 
N.Y. 

In Albany, a m.Gster :ist will be 
created and continuaUy updated .,.,;th 
job openin~s, salanes and locations. 
That list ",,;11 be a11'~'!cres5ed once a 
week back to all s:ate and locai a~en­
Cles to be available to anyone aslung. 

-. 
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She (;fordyce £etter 
.. "", Most Widelv Read and Often Ouoted Newsletter in the Industry 
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BIG BROTHER HAS ARRIVED 

For quite some time now, we have decried the 
'. way many within our industry have climbed into 
&.the sack with the regulators whose job it is to 

keep our industry in thumbscrews. We have also 
t made it abundantly clear that we think the urging 
~by the NAPe for members to join with the 

federal government through the JTP A (Job Train-
ing Partnership Act) was dumb. 

i In city after city and in state after state we 
w'ave watched how the bureaucrats have tried to 

tighten their stranglehold on our industry. At 
present, about half of the states regulate our 

i.activities with the. remaini!1g half currently in 
stages of de-regulatIon. Putttng together a grid of 

· the states which regulate, and those which don't" 
; is an impossible task since the pendulum keep~ 
-.swinging at a rhythmic and quickening pace. 

In private conversations with Job Service 
· hureaucrats and with members of both the House 
~d Senate, we have been told, over the past year 
-~hat any olive branch offerings by the feds to ou; 
· Industry was pure film-flam" ••. designed to lull 
" us into a false sense of security. Detente, we were 
ililrtold by leaders of our industry, was certainly 

preferable to all out war. All the while we 
warned against working with these snakes_ ' 

III Although we've said it before, we'll repeat our 
pr~mise for the written record. Unemployment, 
at Its current and recently past numbers must be 

,viewed as a national problem. I f Big Brother is 
illgoing to pick up the lion's share of the tab to feed 

a':ld house the unemployed (through hundreds of 
,?I!feren,t programs), then, from their perspective, 
.. It IS logIcal to assume that the solution lies at the 

!ederal level rather than through states or private 
, andustry (us). After all, eight million unemployed 
I people creates a target too tempting for the 
lIIffederal power structure to ignore. 

Furth~rmore, the superstructure already exists. 
£, Job Service (or whatever they call it in your neck 
... of the _ woods) has offices in every burg and 

hamlet 10 the country ••• offices that are staffed 
and co~puterized ••• offices that have crept into 

r our knackers for many years by spending your tax 
.. nollars .and ou~ in indirect and devious competi­
~n with our mdustry. Those few stale crumbs 
. mat have been cast our way have been little more 
; than a well on::hestrated smokescreen for their - ' . true intentions ..• to go head-to-head with us in 

pldcemcnt. 
'.'.'cll the other !:hoe has dropped, fJ~tcr than we 

... ": ·;c i;::: t·!. ri ttingly, the Lobor Dcn~rt:nr.nt 
."" .. : "".:~ .. If Jlll" to unveil thLi~ new rll" 

: 

1 

Commentary and informarion prO".lided exclusively (or 
those involved in me personnel, s~iJrch, cr.1ploymenr. 

recruiring and outpliJcement professions" 
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tional job bank ,,\'hich has been in the works 
many months. 

Instead of the cumbersome national job I 
that were published only once a month, '::e nl 
have a free, computerized nation "Help Wantee 
list matching unemployed Americans with je 
openings country-wide. Jack Hashian, a depar 
ment spokesman, admitted that they intend -

" compete with the private sector. Labor Secreta 
Raymond J. Donovan indicated that the system 
primarily designed for the professional or highl 
skilled person with salaries of up to $70,000. Tl 
median salary is $21,000 and although it is p 
marily designed for the unemployed citizen, Y' 
can bet that .this will Quickly expand to the el 
ployed (but unhappy) category. To "d"o' otherw 
would be discriminatory. 

Much like the real estate mUltiple listing c( 
cept, this system gives at least 10 days for a j 
order to be filled locally, then it is sent to t 
Interstate Job Bank in Albany, New York for i, 
mediate distribution to the 2 300 state and 10< 
job service agencies: In Alban'y, a master list \ .. 
be created and continually up-dated with j( 
openings, salaries and locations. That list will 
air-expressed once a week back to "all state al 
local agencies to be available to anyone askinr 
Wonder if that means us. -

.. " Of course, this won't put us out of busine: 
The Federal Express story proves that private il 
dustry can outperform the federal governmcr 
any day of the week. But we won't come out ur 
scathed. We're bound to suffer a few laceration 
Corporate clients will almost have to give this ne' 
'~oncept. a try. Just as surely, they'll find the qu; 
Ity I?cklng.and the red tape of dealing with the 
public service clones untenable. The fact remair 

. it's just one more federal program we don't nee 
. State services have placed about 3,OOO,OC 

people per year. That's about 1 300 placemen 
per office per year. We can't help' but feel that ... 
cou.ld do considerably better than that, givi 
their resources and funding. 

Where was our early warning system on tr 
one? Why didn't our industry rally against this i 
trusion. How will we react when companies a 
le~ally forced to list all openings with the fed 
Will companies view this as an opportunity to fu 
ther negotiate fees downward? Or lock us 01 

altogether? When they start using your tax dolla 
to promote the program, will you do more th. 
say, "Tskl Tskl"? 

Maybe Orwell was right, A her <JII, we s·till h:;\ 
J hJI f year left in 1 ~':).1. 
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Most Widely Read .nd Oftan Quoted Newslaner in tha Industry 

VOX POPULI . 

No article in recent TFL history has tapped the 
emotions and passions of our readers as the "Big 
Brother" critique about the National Job Bank. 
Calls flooded in from all over the country ... 
from Alaska to Florida .. and all points between. 
We've heard from legislators, editorial writers, 
astonished bureaucrats, and dozens of readers 
who have taken up the cause. 

One corporate recruiter wrote, "Your industry 
is not the only one which takes offense to the 
practices of Job Service. Tax-p~ying corporations 
are seeing tax dollars spent which have the effect 
of seducing our current employees to seek em­
ployment with our competitors. God knows, 
there are enough unemployed people out there 
who need help. Why do they conspire in an effort 
to attract those who are happily employed?" 

Circular rhetoric, couched in lofty'sounding 
terms is the' order of the day when talking with 
the officials who foisted this behemoth upon us. 
Dick Hill, Executive Vice President of the Na­
tional Association of Personnel Consultants 
talked with some folks in our capitol about the 
program and found that many of the openings on 
the list are for federal jobs or for such goodies as 
'polo pony trainers' and the like. 

Nevertheless, the Feds have exceeded their 
charter and if you think that this foot in the door 
is not a precedent for further unnecessary intru­
sion into our arena, we've got some swamp land 
we'd like to talk about selling you. 

Carol Rhodes of Courtesy Personnel writes, 
"Having the feds become more efficient in com­
peting against us is abhorrent, but is in large part, 
our fault. We continue to teach them, by associa­
tion with them, how to be more and more effi­
cient in our industry, and then scream bloody 
murder when they do just that. Certainly, we will 
continue to outperform them, if for no other rea­
son than the humanness in private enterprise ver­
sus the vast machine in government. We will also 
continue to outperform them as long as we c~n­
tinue to provide a service that employers are will­
ing to pay for ... which is as long as no one else 
can do it better, and no longer than that. We've 
watched over the years while "they" got better 
and better at our game, while they inv.ted us to 
participate in thei~s by receiving fees from th~m 
for placing the disadvantaged, and even while 
they bought their very first computer for the then 
Job Bank system from a private employment ser­
vice owner. No matter that he sold it because it 1 

.. I 
Comm~nraty and informiltion prOil;d~d ~xclusiv~/y for 
thOR invol,,~d in th~ p~rsonn~. '*ilrch. f!r.'Iployment, 
r«roiting and outplacemf!'!t professions. '. I 
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I 
didn't do the job ... he sold it, to those that 
compete against us, and for a while, they sto, 
some thunder and accompanying business." 

Lest you think that we are breast·beating in 
vacuum, Don Hanak, a Phoenix Dunhill owner 
sent us a copy of the letter being used by the Ar. 
zona Department of Economic Security inviti'" 
employers to attend a free workshop about unem­
ployment. Part of that letter says, "Have you paJ' 
a fee to a private employment agency? Our J 
Service representative will outline the placemen , 
screening and interviewing services available to 
you at no charge." .• 

Hanak did what all of us should be doing ..... 
mounted an assault against this outrage, writing 
letters, alerting the media and enlisting tbe all 
of his State Representative. Seems there are 
couple of statutes in Arizona stating that "T 
department (Employment Security) shall not par­
ticipate or engage in radio, television or new'" 
paper advertising of specific job openings un 
prescribed pursuant to federal law." The otn 
states that, "A state a nc shall not engage in 
the manufactUring, processing, sale, 0 erlng 
~e, rental, leasing, delivery; dispensi~g,_qistribil 
~ or advertising of 900~~-=-<?C§lces ..!.Q_ t~ 
...e.ublic which are also offered by private enterprIT!'s 

unless clearly authOrized by law excludingaoml 
lStrative law and executive orders." --
-Atter this brouhaha hit the newspapers, the 
DES, while maintaining the righteousness of theil 
position, agreed to delete the offensive phras 
from their letter of invitation to employers. 

Well over 100,000 people are engaged in oU

I industry, but we rarely hear a peep from any 0 
them. If everyone took the time to communicat 
with their legislators about transgressions such as 
these, perhaps they wouldn't occur so freqUentlYI 

SCOPE TRIAL ENOS I 
Remember the Scopes trial? The one betw~e 

Darwinism and Creationism? Well a new Scop 
trial has just ended. in California and D~vid bi"; 
Goliath. It's a claSSIC case of bureaucratic hea I 
handedness and how our "public" servants almos 
put one of our own out of business.. ... for n 
reason at all. 

I 
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Associated Printers & Publishers of Montana 
(406) 443-0640 

Ken Dunham 
Executive Secretary 

SENATE BILL 328 

Senate Bill 328 will signif~cantly improve the 
situation of Montana's printing industry, by requiring 
that all public printing performed by government 
print shops be performed by private commercial 
printers. 

But the bill also has significance for government 
at all levels. 

By using private commercial printers government 
agencies will be able to obtain ... 

- Better prices on printed products 
because of competative bidding by 
printers. 

- Better quality because of private 
printers frequently updating and 
improving equipment and techniques. 

- Better service because the private 
printer has to meet demand to stay in 
business. 

Additional tax revenue will be generated through this 
legislation in that any expansion in printing facilities 
and equipment will be done in the private sector, and 
not by government. 

This bill will not put people out of work! 

This bill provides that government will continue to 
perform the various "internal" documents required for 
government. This would include materials such as photo­
copy work, internal memos and reports, bid materials 
(such as prepared by the Highway Department), and other 
materials of a strictly internal nature. Included in the 
internal materials would be legislative printing. 

34 West Sixth Avenue • Post Office Box 1707 • Helena, Montana 59624 



ANSWERS TO SOME QUESTIONS THAT HAVE BEEN RAISED 
ON THIS BILL ......• 

HOW DO YOU DETERMINE WHAT IS MATERIAL OF A "PUBLIC 
NATURE" AND WHAT IS OF AN "INTERNAL NATURE"? 

This bill defines a "public document" as 
a document that is primarily distributed 
to the public. An "internal or agency 
document" is a document that is primarily 
distributed to government employees. 

Examples of public documents include 
materials that might be prepared for 
tourist information, informational materials 
prepared for the general public or for 
specific professions; while internal or 
agency documents might include such materials 
as bid specifications for the Highway Department, 
legislative materials, internal reports used 
by ~gencies in performing their duties, and 
other such material that is circulated internally. 

It is recognized that Montana's Constitution 
provides for access to virtually all government 
documents through freedom on information, but 
the actual printing of such materials is not 
a consideration in this legislation. 

It is further recognized that there may be 
instances in which there may be some question 
on what is a public or internal document and 
the legislation specifically provides for 
administrative rules to implement this law. 

WILL PEOPLE LOSE JOBS BECAUSE OF THIS BILL? 

No! Because the work load might be lessened for 
a state print shop, there may be instances in 
which not as many people are required to work 
in that shop. 

The work load will shift, however, to commercial 
print shops and those people who have had the 
experience in state print shops should be prime 
candidates to move into the private shops as the 
jobs open. Many state printing employees have 
worked before in private industry. 
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IS IT MORE ECONOMICAL FOR PRINTING TO BE DONE BY 
A PRIVATE COMMERCIAL PRINTER? 

C,L~ :)) J 

Yes. It is very difficult to obtain accurate 
information as to what printing costs really 
are as performed by Publications & Graphics. 
However, information provided this association 
by the Administrator of Publications & Graphics 
in February, 1987, indicate that their cost 
per printing impression is 2.7~. 

Standards as determined by the U.S. Government 
Printing Office call for a cost per impression 
of 2.5~ or better if the shop is to be called 
efficient. 

When you multiply the .2 ~ times 38-million 
impressions performed by Publications & Graphics 
in the last fiscal year (their figures), the 
dollar loss is significant. 

Printing industry standards also say that a 
print shop must generally perform $80,000 of 
gross income per employee to stay in business. 
It is doubtful that state print shops meet this 
standard. 

In February, 1987, a representative sampling of 
printing jobs performed by Publications and 
Graphics was compared to the same bids as would 
have been bid by Montana commercial printers. 
The results showed that each job could have been 
printed more economically by a private printer. 

(The results are reprinted elsewhere in this 
report) 

,mAT IS THE CRITERIA USED BY PUBLICATIONS & GRAPHICS TO 
DETERMINE IF A JOB IS BID OUT OR PRINTED BY THE DEPARTMENT? 

There is no written policy on what jobs are 
printed in-house or bid out. 

DOES THIS BILL CHANGE IN ANY WAY THE REQUIREMENTS FOR A 
UNION PRINT SHOP FOR COMMERCIAL PRINTING, OR THE REQUIREMENT 
FOR PREVAILING WAGE IF A UNION SHOP IS NOT USED? 

No. This bill leaves intact language that has 
been Montana law for many years. 



DIDN'T A STUDY SEVERAL YEARS AGO EXAMINE PUBLICATIONS 
& GRAPHICS CLOSELY? 

A report was prepared in 1982 examining a 
number of aspects of Publications & Graphics. 
The report was commissioned by the state. 

Much of the report deals with the various 
technical aspects of the printing process; 
i.e. ink quality, quality of metal plates 
used in the printing process, and skills of 
individuals. 

Questions involving the economy of Publications 
& Graphics are subject to some criticism in 
methods of examination and in conclusions 
reached without adequate and substantive 
research and information. 

IS THE CLAIM THAT STATE PRINT SHOPS NEED TO OPERATE IN 
ORDER TO PROVIDE TIMELY SERVICE A VALID ONE? 

No. Private commercial print shops operate 
-on a quick turnaround time on printing jobs. 
They must, or they simply won't stay in 
business. Bid specifications can specify the 
time in which the job must be delivered. 

There is no special equipment or other factors 
that allow government print shops to operate 
any faster than a corresponding private shop. 

WHAT ABOUT THE CLAIMS IN THE FISCAL NOTE THAT THIS 
LEGISLATION WILL COST AGENCIES MORE FOR THEIR PRINTING? 

The agencies claiming increased costs have 
made no factual claims or presented any solid 
evidence that costs will increase. The private 
printing industry can demonstrate that the 
opposite is true - costs will decrease. The 
enclosed examples of representative jobs back 
up this assertation. 
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STATE OF MONTANA AGENCIES KNOWN TO BE 

OPERATING PRINT SHOPS 

- Fish Wildlife & Parks 

- Department of Highways 

- Montana State Prison 

- Department of Justice 

- Department of Labor & Industry 

- Department of Military Affairs 

- University of Montana 

- Montana State University 

- Eastern Montana College 

- Western Montana College 

- Northern Montana College 

- Montana Tech 

Typesetting & Pre-Press Operations 

- Office of Public Instruction 

- Department of Natural Resources 

- Montana Historical Society 

- Montana Bureau of Mines & Geology 



HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION NO. 58 

A JOINT RESOLUTION OF THE SENATE AND THE HOUSE OF 
REPRESENTATIVES OF THE STATE OF MONTANA DIRECTING 
STATE EXECUTIVE DEPART:MENTS TO DIVERT AS MUCH STATE 
WORK AS POSSIBLE TO THE PRIVATE SECTOR IN ORDER TO 
AVOID UNWARRANTED GROWTH OF STATE GOVERNMENT. 

WHEREAS, the number of state government employees has increased 
more rapidly than the employment rate in the private sector; and 

WHEREAS, in many cases the cost of a project conducted by the state 
is comparable to or exceeds the amount which the same project would have 
cost had it been conducted by the private sector; and 

WHEREAS, interagency contracting with no consideration given to 
contracting with private firm~ perpetuates government growth to the 
detriment of the pri vate sector; and 

WHEREAS, the Legislature does not wish this unbalanced situation to 
continue. 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE SENATE AND THE 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

(1) that it is the policy of state government to promote the use of pri­
vate resources wherever it is found that private enterprise can provide 
the same service and add to the taxable base of the state; 

(2) that all state executive departments shall re-examine their 
departments and cooperate with the economic advisors to the governor to 
determine those services that should be vested with the private sector in 
particularly those areas where the state tends to compete with the private 
sector; 

(3) that the Secretary of State shall send a copy of this resolution to 
the head of each state executive department; 

(4) that each department head is directed to follow the i'ntent of this 
resolution and to that end shall prepare a plan for the adoption of the 
policy contained herein and submit it to the Legislative Auditor for revjew 
by July 1, 1977; . 

(5) that this resolution is not intended to displace persons currently 
employed by state government, but to move toward greater use of private 
resources and to reduce the growth rate of government employment. 

Approved March 22,1977. 
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Report: Bid Out More Work To Printers 

M
ore than hall the state's printing 
facilities in South Carolina 
should be shut down and the 
work bid out to commerical 
printers, a recently released 

report recommends. 
The transfer could save S.C. taxpayers up to 

$1.4 million a year. concluded the S.c. Joint 
Legislative Committee to Study the Printing 
Needs of State Government. 

Two S.c. PICA officials who served on an ad­
visory panel to the study group praised the 
report. Sid Roddey, immediate past chairman 
of the PICA board and president of Columbia's 
State Printing. and James E. Doar, PICA board 
member and vice president of Wentworth 
Printing of West Columbia. called the report 
"a management tool to save taxpayers money 
and to put more state government printing into 
the private sector." . 

Roddey and Doar sought advice from com- . 
mercial printers in shops of all sizes as they 
worked to help the study committee reach its 
conclusions and structure its recommendations 
during a IS-month period. 

State government currently has 34 printing 
facilities spread among its agencies. colleges, 
and universities and technical education 
schools. Those operations spend 57.5 million 
annually producing 285 million pages of 
documents. an average of 2.6 cents per page. 

The study found that the 16 printing shops 
judged efficient produce about 212 million 
pages annually at a cost of 2.2 cents each. The 
other 18 spent about 3.9 cents per page, pro­
ducing 12 million pages annually. The panel 
also found that the inefficient agencies were 
not generating enough volume to justify the 
overall cost of the eqUipment purchased for 
their in-house printing needs. 

The study panel used as a barometer a U.S. 
Government Printing Office report that 
showed federal officials were able to get print­
ing done commercially at an average of two 
cents per page. 

A potential cost savings ranging from 
5110.000 to 51.4 million annually could be 
realized if the 18 printing facilities judged in­
efficient were allowed to seek competitive bids. 

. The lowest figure would result even if there 
were no jobs terminated or existing personnel 
shifted to other positions, officials said. Natural 
attrition of state employees would push the 
figure closer to the highest one. and the largest 
possible savings could be realized with 
minimum layoffs and shilting employees to 
other responsibilities, officials said. 

The committee was created two years ago 
with three senators. three House members and 
three gubernatorial appointees. Those ap­
pointed to serve on the study committee by 
S.C. Gov. Richard Riley were Herb Provence, 
Provence Printing. Inc.. Greenville; Pat 
Johnston. First Citizens Bank, Columbia; and 
Robert Bass 01 the Budget and Control Board's 
Division of General Services. Also serving were 
senators John A. Martin. Winnsboro; William 
W. Doar. Jr .• Georgetown; and Elizabeth 
Jo hnston Patterson, Spartanburg; and 
representatives T. Molfatt Burriss. Columbia; 
Thomas E. Huff. Belevedere; and A. Victor 
Rawl. Charleston. 

The committee set up an advisory panel of 
state government officials and private industry 
printing experts to evaluate current printing 
practices among agencies and institutions. 

The primary argument for justifying an in­
house facility where inefficient operations 
were found was "the uniqueness of their re­
quirements cannot be met in a timely manner 
by the private sector," the panel reported. 

But the panel said that if an agency and com­
mercial printer work together to make sure the 
responsibilities of each are understood. then 
the problems producing the required materials 
on time can be overcome. 

The committee's recommendations can be 
accomplished under current statutory 
authority. 

Said Roddey and Doar in a jOint statement: 
"If we in the private sector fail to live up to 
our responsibilities. the whole cycle could 
repeat itself again in future years." Both ex­
pressed optimism that the "new bond of con­
fidence between the state and the private sec­
tor forged over the course of the study will 
result in implementation of the recommenda­
tions of the study committee." 

The committee's report is in the hands of the 
state Budget and Control Board. which will 
consider it at a future meeting. Documents 
listing the inefficient printing facilities were not 
available and the report did not identify them 
by name. 

(This report was based on inlonn .. tion from 
The AuodIated Pre.. and from Russell D . 
Mellette and Associates. which represents PICA 
as legis/arive agent in rhe S.C. General 
Assembly.) 
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Verle's view • • • 
State Prfllt s ....... 

I came to Montana in the Iall oIlHl with 
my family and a few per.-aI p_ •• "" 
padled into a U-Haul trailer. Our .-J ~u 
Helena and a job I had beeII' promiIed at 
State PublishiDg Company, a privately­
_oed print shop apeciliilill( in quality job 
printing and bound boou. My job was to 
commence upon arrival. working on House 
and Senate Joumala and other state printing 
from the 1961 session rl the legislature. 

That job turned into a steady position with 
State Publishing, where I worked not only as 
a linotype operator. but alao u a compOlitor 
working on maltup rl books and other Job 
printing, and as a lockup man. getting jobs 
ready for the press. I held that job until June 
rl 1967. when 1 purchased The Meagher 
County New. and moved to White Sulpbur 
Sprinp. 

During my time at State Publishing, I 
worked long bours duriDg the legislative 
seniona, printing bills f« the house and 
senate and doing myriad otber state printing. 
WhIle employed at State Publishing, I &lao 
served two terma as Preaident of Helena 
Typographical UDion No. 96 and worked with 
our employers in Helena and throughout the 
state to have paaaed a bidding preference law 
in the 1963 _sieJa. The goal of labor and 
manaR8ment alike was to retain as much 
printiDg buaineas within the state as poaaible. 
We all felt It was neceaaary f« the economic 
health of Montana. 

During this time, alate bureaucracy contin­
ualJ;y insi8ted that they wanted to put in a 
state prinUn, plant in direct competition 
with privata bualn .... Beeause of the inaI-. 
tance of the bureaucrata in wanting such a 
plant. the typographical union did a lIIJ"VIIy rl 
state printin, planta tbrourhaut the UDited 
StateL Botb uniOll and non-uDion state planta 
were asseued and alway. the figures came 
out the __ the state _ned planta were 
over-staffed, had Ie. production per em­
ployee and were an economic drain upon 
state financea. 

I only wlab I had that survey now, to 
compare what ia happeniDg in the State rl 
Montana and Ita state owned printing plan&L 
Even without such a survey, some of the 
thiDgl I am about to relate will curl your 
hail'-particu1arJ;y in a state that ia strapped 
for. money and in a state where private 
business II finding it almost imp.sible to 
survive. 

In the 1970's the bureaucrata finally had 
their way and a .tate printing plant was 
.tablished. Originally, it WII to be only a six 
to eigbt man operation. under the Depar~ 
mint of Adminiatratioa. to do small duplica· 
ting jobs and to Hnd out bid quotes f« 
private printers to bid on .tate w«k. The old 
IIW "give them an incb and they'll take a 
mile" II appropriate in this inatance. 

The state n_ baa a .tate print lhop, 
located in th. old IiqIlGl' warehouse OIl Front 
Street. Th.y have a tGtaI of 'l'1 full time 
employ_ and employ anodIer 10 people 
during the legillati.. ____ P'lprel are 
hard to come by when they are ~ by the 
bureaucrat&, but a __ rvatiV •• stimate II 
that moat of these emplO)'- are malting 
abaut $8.00 per hour. plUl all of the state 
henefita avallable. A number are pulling 
down $18.000 to $20.000 aalaries per year. 

The old liquor warehouse was remodeled 
thia Yell'-at. coat rl $228,000. Yup .•. that'. 
a quarter of a mDIioG dollaral At a time when 
tax moDiel are 10 abort, they jUit spent 
$2211.000. Ita real nice too-I hear even the 
preaaroom Is carpeted. (No OIIe in hia right 
mind would carpet a )II'eIU'OOIIl. Static bullda 
up in carpeta and tranafen to the preasa, 
creating paper miafeeda and neceaaitatinr 
_penalw ltatle eUmination equipment. 
Sound like they'" bellII careful with your 
monett). 

Equipment? Man, they have lOme of the 
bestl They bave equipment that the private 
sector can't afford to purchase, because they 
don't have the quantity rl. buaineaa to put 
througb it to justify it 8COIIomically. The 
state just installed a new $20,000 folder, one 
d. the best obtainable. One private printer 
found out that the state had acquired a 
$200,000 two-color Heidelberg press when he 
bid on a job not haviDg to do with the public 
sector and found out tbat the state came in 
second to his bid. . 

One of the things that privlte printen 
have been trying to come up with II the total 
number rl pre .... owned by city, county and 
state government. Many feel that it exceeda 
the private sector in the number of preaaes 
owned. 

Applying production figures to the state as 
opposed to private industry. the state is way 
out of line. The average per employee in 
private run printing establish menta in tbe 
nation is $70,000 per year gross production. 
Applying thll figure to the 'i!1 fulltime 
employees at the state printing plsnt, tbia 
come out to $1,890,000. As near as anyone 
can ascertain. the state printing plant doee 
just slightly over $1,000,000 w«th of prin~ 
ing per year. It is at least $600.000 or more 
rlf from wbat private industry would do with 
the same number of employeeL 

Another figure of comparison II the coat 
per impresaiOll. This would include both 
short and long run jobs, many of which run 
into the thoUianda and hundreda of thou­
linda to get the lQ..wer figor ... Private 
industry figur .. 2.lt per impr-um. The 
State of Montana Ia cloae to 3t. This II &lao 
with many hidden costs not figured in. 

I sure wlah I could operate liIte a state 
print shop. First of aD, what started to be a 
small duplicating shop to bandle faat run 
items now printl books !lDd all IOrta of fancy 
work. The state print shop piclts and ch_ 
what they want to print and then cbarges tbe 
state what they want to charge. AdditiOllally, 
they place a surcharge on top of this price to 
cover their operations and to show they are 
justifying their existancel 

Montana State University paid $18,000 to 
$21,000 ex tra for printing this year on the 
surcharge aloae. That money would have 
helped pay the salary of a profesaor at the 
School rl Architecture. 

As long as we are talkiDg about coUeps, 
they have tbeir print Ihopa UIO. A good 
friend of mine, AI MadiIOn. runs the UDiver­
sity of Montana print shop in the basement rl 

·the Joumalilm School. The UM print ahop 
doee about $750,000 worth of busin_ a year 
and bids on printing in the private sector in 
competition with private induatry-dle 
peaple wile pay tile tug 

Anotber sector of state competitiCIII that is 
coming into focUi now ia the State PriaOD 
Print Shop in Deer Lodge. They have 
actively solicited city, county, state and 
institUtiOllI f« their printin, Joba- Many 
hospitals are now haviDg convicts do th4lir 
printing f« them. The private printen 
cannot compete with 50t per hour wagel and 
then be expected to contribute to their 
communiti. in payrolls, tax .. and contribu­
tiona to keep governmenta and inatitutiona 
going. 

Many large corporations, luch as Boeing 
Aircraft, are going out 01 the printing 
business. preferring to have private indUitry 
do any more than the simplest of jobs for 
them. Even the federli IOvemmint it dive~ 
ing itself of many prUltlng operationa. They 
are finding that it is cheaper to have private 
indUitry do it. .... 

In addition to the diautrous buaine. 
dimate in this ltata for anyone In privata 
indUitry. th.re II aIao a couple of miWon 
dollan I y.ar In printing job. iHvilll thla 
state. We are an famWar with two electiona 

ago when Secretary of State Jim Waltermire 
awarded the printing of the phampleta 
describing the constitutional amendmenta. 
initiatives and referenduma to a Utah 
printer. Tbe printer had the work scheduled 
in and couldn't chanp the printing when a 
court chlilenp struclt out part of the ballot. 
An in-state printer who WII jUit a few 
dollars below the Utah bid not only could 
have changed it, but stated that the Utah 
firm had bid the job below cost jUlt to fill in a 
Diche in ita printing schedule. 

A state firm that did the Moatana Cod .. 
, Annotated, which il the update done every 
session of Montana's law I, did the 19'79 Codes 
for $147,000. This neeenitated hiring three 
extra full time people and 10 part timl 
employe ... The 1981 Code. were done in 
Atlanta. Georgia for $161.000, lhout $3,000 
less than was bid by the Montana finn. Gone 
were three full time and 10 part time jobs f« 
a small amount of money. Those jobs would 
have generated far more money in every 
sector than would have been expended with 
the Montana printer. 

We cry for clean industry. Printing is a 
dean industry. It employs sltilled craftsmen. 
It pays aood tax .. on expenaive equipment. 
It is about time that we turn a goodly portion 
rl public aector printing heclt to the way it 
was onee don_by solicited bida. The state, 
counties and muDicipalitiea, and above an. 
our collegea and uDiveraitiel will be the 
winners in the long run when those people 
emplO)'ed in the private sector are able to 
pay the taxes MeCled to run th_ inatitu-
tiona and govemmental entitiea. 

Senata Bill 828 in this -'on 01 the 
legislature _Its to c«reet _ of tbe 
abuses rl state printiDg, and bring some 01 
the eXeeaael under contral. I hope that my 
legislators have the courage to IUpport it 
under the onslaught of the bureauerata. It it 
time to get government out rl private 
enterprise!-VLR 
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EXAMPLES OF SAVINGS 

1. Report of the State Department of Revenue 

Both the typesetting and printing of this publication 
were done commercially in 1981. The cost was $11,645, or 
$9.32 per copy. Two years later, the division began 
doing the document internally and cut the cost by 50%. 
In 1986, the cost of the report was still only $6745, or 
$6.75 per copy for a larger document. 

Total Savings ........... $4900 (42%) 

2. Goes Borders - Supply Item 

The state purchased this item from local vendors prior to 
the existence of P&G for a price of $90.00 per 1000. The 
division began buying directly from the distributor in 
1981 for $34.36 per 1000. Today, ten years later, the 
state pays only $38.15 per 1000. 

Total Savings .......... $51.85 (58%) 

3. Department of Commerce Manufacturers List 

In 1986, the Department of Commerce obtained bids for the 
printing of 300 and 500 copies of a 52 page document from 
local vendors. The job was then printed at P&G. The low 
vendor prices and P&G's prices were: 

300 copies 
500 copies 

Commercial 

688.50 
883.50 

P&G 

333.40 
500.20 

Diff. 

355.10 
383.30 

Total Savings ......... $383.30 (43%) 

4. Governor's Executive Budget 

The last time the budget book was done commercially was 
in 1977, at a cost of $11,238.19. The printing took in 
excess of 24 days to complete. The next biennium, the 
book was done internally at a cost of $5,231.90. This 
year, the book was completed by P&G in just 7 days and 
cost $5077.15. 

Total Savings ........ $6161.04 (55%) 

(MORE) 
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18-4-123 PUBLIC CONTRACTS 930 

18-4-123. Definitions. In this chapter, unless the context clearly 
requires otherwise or a different meaning is prescribed for a particular 
section, the following definitions apply: 

(1) "Business" means a corporation, partnership, individual, sole proprie­
torship, joint-stock company, joint venture, or other private legal entity. 

(2) "Change order" means a written order, signed by an authorized 
department representative, directing the contractor to make changes which 
the changes clause of the contract authorizes the department to order without 
the consent of the contractor. 

(3) "Contract" means all types of state agreements, regardless of what 
they may be called, for the procurement or disposal of supplies or services. 

(4) "Contract modification" means a written alteration in specifications, 
delivery point, rate of delivery, period of performance, price, quantity, or 
other provisions of a contract accomplished by mutual action of the parties 
to the contract. 

(5) "Contractor" means a person having a contract with a governmental 
body. 

(6) "Data" means recorded information, regardless of form or characteris­
tic. 

(7) "Department" means the department of administration. 
(8) "Designee" means a duly authorized representative of a person holding 

a superior position. 
(9) "Director" means the director of the department of administration. 
(10) "Employee" means an individual drawing a salary from a governmen­

tal body, whether elected or not, and any noncompensated individual perform­
ing personal services for a governmental body. 

(11) "Governmental body" means a department, commission, council, 
board, bureau, committee, institution, legislative body, agency, government 
corporation, or other entity, instrumentality, or official of the executive, legis­
lative, or judicial branch of this state, including the board of regents and the 
Montana university system. 

(12) "Grant" means the furnishing by the federal government of assistance, 
whether financial or otherwise, to a person or agency to support a program 
authorized by law. It does not include an award whose primary purpose is to 
procure an end product, whether in the form of supplies or services. A con­
tract resulting from such an award is not a grant but a procurement contract. 

(13) "Person" means any business, individual, union, committee, club, other 
organization, or group of individuals. 

(14) "Printing" means the reproduction of an image from a printing surface 
generally made by a contact impression that causes a transfer of ink or the 
reproduction of an impression by a photographic process and includes graphic 
arts, typesetting, binding, and other operations necessary to produce a fin­
ished printed product. Printing does not include rebinding or repair by a 
library or an office, department, board, or commission thereof of books, jour­
nals, pamphlets, magazines, and literary articles held as a part of its library 
collection. 

(15) "Procurement" means buying, purchasing, renting, leasing, or other­
wise acquiring any supplies or services. It also includes all functions that per­
tain to the obtaining of any supply or service, including description of 

I 
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S. lira K~~~l.t.~n~ 

In s.ptllJ~r ot .. "86, P'G bia o~t tor the pr 1nt1n'iJ ot' 
62,000 copio. ot & ono P1ll9., l_'iJ~l 8i,. torm. Thu 
3~cc.a.t~1 venoor bi4 $1815 to 40 tho wor~. ~'G'u 
internAl price tor tho MArne job 1. 116iU.40. 

TotAl SAv1n9 •••••••••• $126.o0 ( 7\) 

In 19d3, tho Le9ia1&t1vo Co~nc1l contr&ct~~ tor thd 
typ.5~ttin'iJ of tho.~ three Qoc~nt. At & co.t ot 16.42 
por pao.. In 1$185, tho Co~ncil cntorUQ into .n A .. re\lffiunr. 
with tho P~U.c.tiona , Graphica Dividon tor the 
typ •• ottin9 at 4 coat of 11.50 p~r PA9Q • The tot~l p~r 
P49. coat to the Co~ncil for text proclIJuainQ .nQ typu­
~~ttin9 W.I 12.20. 

Total S.vinQs .••.••.. ~122,3~O (Qo\) 

7. Anilfl.l , RAnejie Sciunc'll CcrtiUcat\l 

In J.n~4ry of thi8 yuar, A contr4ct W&~ Awarded to • 
vendor for the print1nQ ot 100 Curtlfic_t~~ tor & pricu 
ot 141.10. P"G'a 11a;t price for the li4lll\Q joo h $31.27. 

Totd S"vinQiI .•..••••..• $9.83 (24\) 

TOTAL COMMERCIAL COSTS Of ALL JOBS •••••••• $211,S92.79 

TOTAL INTElU-IAL COSTS Or' ALL JOBS ••••••.••• S 77,adO.ti2 

TOTAL SAVI~OS WITH IN-HOUSE Oi£RATION~ ..•• $134,012.62 

* 63\ * 
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18-4-123 PUBLIC CONTRACTS 930 

18-4-123. Definitions. In this chapter, unless the context clearly 
requires otherwise or a different meaning is prescribed for a particular 
section, the following definitions apply: 

(1) "Business" means a corporation, partnership, individual, sole proprie­
torship, joint-stock company, joint venture, or other private legal entity. 

(2) "Change order" means a written order, signed by an authorized 
department representative, directing the contractor to make changes which 
the changes clause of the contract authorizes the department to order without 
the consent of the contractor. 

(3) "Contract" means all types of state agreements, regardless of what 
they may be called, for the procurement or disposal of supplies or services. 

(4) "Contract modification" means a written alteration in specifications, 
delivery point, rate of delivery, period of performance, price, quantity, or 
other provisions of.a contract accomplished by mutual action of the parties 
to the contract. 

(5) "Contractor" means a person having a contract with a governmental 
body. 

(6) "Data" means recorded information, regardless of form or characteris­
tic. 

(7) "Department" means the department of administration. 
(8) "Designee" means a duly authorized representative of a person holding 

a superior position. 
(9) "Director" means the director of the department of administration. 
(10) "Employee" means an individual drawing a salary from a governmen­

tal body, whether elected or not, and any noncompensated individual perform­
ing personal services for a governmental body. 

(11) "Governmental body" means a department, commission, council, 
board, bureau, committee, institution, legislative body, agency, government 
corporation, or other entity, instrumentality, or official of the executive, legis­
lative, or judicial branch of this state, including the board of regents and the 
Montana university system. 

(12) "Grant" means the furnishing by the federal government of assistance, 
whether financial or otherwise, to a person or agency to support a program 
authorized by law. It does not include an award whose primary purpose is to 
procure an end product, whether in the form of supplies or services. A con­
tract resulting from such an award is not a grant but a procurement contract. 

(13) "Person" means any business, individual, union, committee, club, other 
organization, or group of individuals. 

(14) "Printing" means the reproduction of an image from a printing surface 
generally made by a contact impression that causes a transfer of ink or the 
reproduction of an impression by a photographic process and includes graphic 
arts, typesetting, binding, and other operations necessary to produce a fin­
ished printed product. Printing does not include rebinding or repair by a 
library or an office, department, board, or commission thereof of books, jour­
nals, pamphlets, magazines, and literary articles held as a part of its library 
collection. 

(15) "Procurement" means buying, purchasing, renting, leasing, or other­
wise acquiring any supplies or services. It also includes all functions that per­
tain to the obtaining of any supply or service, including description of 
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COMMENTS AND INFORMATION ON THE SCHOLARLY SCIENTIFIC JOURNALS 
PRINTED AT THE UNIVERSITY OF MONTANA, BY CAROL AMMONS 

Two scholarly journals are each printed bimonthly in two volumes 
Reports, and per year. These journals are Psychological 

Perceptual and Motor Skills. 

* Arrangements for the printing were made with the University 30 
years ago because the University had a shop good enough, proper-Iy 
equipped and staffed to do the printing. That means the 
University had excellent linotype and presses, as well as highly 
skilled craftsmen to handle the printing. No other shops. 
commercial ones in particular, were capable of handling the 
printing. None are now since commercial shops are "Job" 
oriented. Personnel, for example, are not trained to set complex 
mathematical notation and foreign languages, and do not meet the 
specifications for scholarly journal publication. 

* Scholarly publications require stable, high quality printing, 
done in arrangements established for a very long period of time-­
many years. Any change requires a minimum of a year to work out 
effectively-that is, without severe loss because requirements are 
very specific and outside the range of commercial jobs. 

* Association of publication of scholarly scientific journals 
with a university is highly desirable. The association provides 
practical opportunity for faculty to teach students how to 
prepare technical reports of their research for publication and 
to take them through the process completely. This is a service 
by the journals to the University. No costs are involved. 

* Publication of archival or scholarly scientific journals 
indicates to scholars and universities elsewhere in the country 
and the world favorable support of higher education by the State 
of Montana and the University. This is accomplished at no cost 
to the State or the University, since charges for printing ar·e 
set to cover cost. 

* These two journals are in the top 5% of journals in the world 
in the numbers of articles published, according to the Cita:t!'Q!1_ 
Index. This level has been maintained for more than a decade. 

* These journals are also in the top 5% of the frequency with 
which the published articles are cited, i.e., used by other 
scientists in their own work, according to the Citation Inde~ .• 
This also has been true for more than a decade. 

provides scientists here in Montana and 
advice on how to meet high standards in 
research, in writing reports for 

* Our publication process 
throughout the world with 
the conduc t of. thei r 
publication, as well 
those articles accepted 

as with printing of excellent quality of 
for publication. 



* Since all issues bear the name of the University of Montana in 
Missoula, Montana, many scientists and practitioners and their 
students who reside in other countries know of the University and 
the City of Missoula and the State of Montana. 

* Our purchase of printing over 
for the University shop to keep 
level which means better, 
University. 

the 30 years has made it possible 
its performance at an excellent 

more economic service for the 

* Subscriptions are only of interst to universities, institutes, 
hopsitals, etc., where research and teaching are valued 
activities. This includes other ocuntries as well as the United 
States. There is no newstand interest. 

* Our scientific journals have archival reference value. They 
provide reference to research on established and innovative 
topics. There is no commercial sale at the newstand. 

* Publication of research by University faculty and students has 
been provided without charge during the some 30 years at the 
University. 

* Copies of the journals as printed have always been donated to 
the Mansfield Library for the benefit of those who use the 
library. 

* There have always been a number of students, student"s spouses 
and spouses of young faculty who have been provided parttime work 
of a pleasant and interesting nature during their periods of 
close association with the campus in Missoula. Sometimes there 
has been a fulltime job. 

have always paid for all services 
for all printing, for space, 
etc. There has never been allY 

* The journals we publish 
provided by the University 
telephone, janitorial service, 
sponging. 

* Taxes have always been properly paid to the State of Montana as 
required by law. 

* Recently there has been much concern to having new business 
into Montana. This business will not transfer to commercial 
printers, but shut down. An out of state source could eventually 
purchase it and then it would leave the State as well. 
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FITTING INDEX OF PREDOMINANCE BASED ON PERIODICITY 
OF STRENGTHS OF PATTERN AND SUPPRESSION 

IN BINOCULAR RIVALRY 

TAMOTSU SOHMIY A' AND KAZUKO SOHMIYA 

Sohmiya Institute of Psychology 

Summary.-The predominance of the strength of pattern over the strength 
of suppression during binocular rivalry has generally been defined as the per­
centage of total time of appearance. Is this fit for an index of the predomi­
nance? Theoretically, the strengths of pattern and suppression periodically 
oscillate throughout the observation period. From this assumption, the best 
fitting indices of predominance were examined. The simplest model of the 
visual system was one in which the periodicity of the two originates was 
expressed by a differential equation. Various indices were examined by the 
solution of its equation so that a power function of the ratio of the time of 
appearance to that of disappearance was obtained as the most suitable index of 
the predominance. 

On presentation of dissimilar patterns to the two eyes, perfect super­
imposition is not achieved and an alternation in phenomenal dominance occurs 
between the patterns. This alternation depends on the strength of pattern of 
a test pattern (P) and the strength of suppression of a contralateral pattern 
(p): when P > P the test pattern is dominant; when P < P the pattern is 
suppressed. The predominance of P to P, [P], has been expressed by the follow­
ing types of equations 

where 

[P] = c,ta/(tn + td), 

[P] = c" taltd, 

Levelt (1965)' 

Blake, Westendorf, and Overton (1980) 

[P] = c. (tn - td) I (ta + td), Wade, Weert, and Swanston (1984) 

[P] = C4 log[tdl (ta + fd) ]-t, Sohmiya and Sohmiya (1976) 

C1, C2, Cs, c,: constants, 
fa: time of appearance, td: time of disappearance. 

[1] 

[2] 

[3] 

[4] 

Do these provide an accurate index of predominance? As shown in Fig. 1, 
we have assumed that both P and P periodically oscillate as a function of dura­
tion of the observation period (Sohmiya & Sohmiya, 1976, 1986). In this 
paper, we attempted to assume a simple model of the visual system in which 

'Reprint requests should be sent to Tamotsu Sohmiya, Sohmiya Institute of Psychology, 
39-1, Yokomine, Ohtaka, Midori-ku, Nagoya 459, Japan. 
'Considering the indeterminate period f" Kakizaki (1960) has proposed the type of 
equation in [1] where f,/2 is distributed to each of fa and fd and pointed out that 
Equation [1] is identical to the one in which I, is distributed in proportion to f. and td. 
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/1J ~' •• XHIBIT os . - • 

Montana College CoahttonbATE ~iJ 
Kelly D. Holmes H8 s .. 

Norcnem 
MontaftCI 

CoUqc 

r~arch 10, 1987 

R~: Senate Bill 328 

Ea.stem 
MontaftCI 

Colle,e 

Mr. Chai rman and r,1embers of the Commi ttee; 

We rise in opposition to Senate Bill 328. 

MontaftCI 

Tech 
Western 
MontaftCI 

Colle,e 

This Bill is detremental to each of the six campuses. Each unit has a printing 

shop which is responsible for the production of college catalogs, course schedules, 

information brochures, and programs offered, to name a few. The printing shop 

is staffed with professionals, who produce a high quality product and are 

familiar with the campuses individual needs. 

If this service is eliminated from the individual unit there will be a great burden 

placed upon an already burdened staff: staff will have to carefully write, type, 

and proof-read all materials to be printed before they are sent to Helena. 

Every little detail must be finialized at least four to six weeks in advance, 

because it will take at least that long for mailing time to the printing firm 

and for them to rrocess the job and return the finalized project. Therefore, 

making it alr.lost im:Jossible for last minute changes. It is easier to call across 

campus than to call long distance. 

There are distinct advantages to keeping the print shops at the campuses: 

- direct communication between the department and the production staff 

- high quality work 

- fast turn-around time to meet deadlines 

- consistent style and logo usage. 

Therefore, we urge a do not pass on Senate Bill 328 



The Printing Department: 
Has been on campus for at l~ast 57 years 
Opet~ates r.?l!::> <:1 s:>elf--su~,;t,"\ininq E\uxilii::i·I'Y 

Does not receive an operating budget 
Produces high quality work 
Staff is acquainted with printing needs of the 

UY"I i vet~S i t Y 
Offers direct communication between department and 

production staff. Rnyone on campus is no more than 
10 minutes from the shop. 

Insures fast turn-around time and meeting deadlines 
Specifications worked out quickly between editor 

and production manager based on shop capabilities 
and available stock 
Insures consistent style and high quality 
Provides control of use of logo and format of 
pt'i nt r:?d rfl,·"t et' i a 1 

Stores negatives and plates of repeat jobs 
Typesetting is stored on the computerized system for 

easy and cost-saving editing and chanyes in future 
pr' i nt i 1"19 

All printing that is sent to the public must be bid and 
printed by a commercial printer 

Printing firm may be located in-state or out­
of-!5tate 

ID!;t:g§2g~L!;£~2t2":' 
Specifications for each printing job must be 

cc1t'efu 11 y \.'H' itt E\n, typed, I:n·'.;:oof·-l·~ead and sent 
to Publications and Graphics in Helena. 

This will take additional staff at the University, 
plus additional tililE' c>f C?i:\ch editOr' Ot' 
departmental staFf member In ch~rge of each 
pl·' i 1'1 tin g job. W h i 1 e the C:'.' cI i tor' i s l. a h 0 \"' i r 1 ~I 

with the specifications, nothing el.se is 
bEO\ing pt'.;,ducec:l. Thpse stE\P!:; ay'f.? n'ow E',:\~;i ly 
accorllp 1 i shed by a ~:;hOl··'t rtlf.c~L!t i nq II~ i l; h the 
Printing Department staff. 

Publications and Graphics adds a handling charge. 
Bids are mailed to bid list 
After bids are returned, they are processed, and 
bid is awat'ded. 

R§l~:t..:. 
Turn-around time before production can begin will 

be from four to six weeks. 
Much of the University work must be produced in a 

much shorter time. 

I 

I.· •. , 

II 

I 

I 

I 



1. THE UNIVERSITY OF MONTANA PRINT ~HOP HAS SERVED HIGHER~DUCATION 
IN MONTANA FO~·FIFTY SEVEN YEARS 

Through many legislative sessions and many similarly 
intentioned bills the UM Print Shop has continued to serve 
higher education exclusively under a policy of 
non-competition with the private sector. The UM Print Shop 
has never done private sector work and the private sector has 
never done UM Print Shop work. 

2. THE PROPOSED SENATE BILL 328 WOULD CLOSE THE UNIVERSITY PRINT SHOP 

The bill would preclude 75% of the work which has been 
performed exclusively by the UM Print Shop for fifty seven 
years. 

3. THE CLOSURE WOULD INCREASE COSTS TO THE TAXPAYER FOR THE WORK 
PERFORMED 

The UM Print Shop is an Auxiliary Service which is not funded 
by legislative appropriation and no general fund budget 
savings would be achieved by its Closure. Future costs to 
the academic departments for printing would have to include 
taxes and profits for the private sector. Either the general 
fund budgets of those departments would be increased to cover 
those additional costs or the amount of the printing services 
they could obtain with existing budgets would be reduced. 

4. THE CLOSURE WOULD PUT TWENTY MONTANA UNION EMPLOYEES OUT OF WORK 

The private sector shops are already staffed and would not 
guarantee employment to those who would be terminated. Also, 
much of the work now done by the UM Print Shop by Montana 
employees would go out of state due to competitive bidding. 
Some units of the University System are already sending 
printing out of state to the low bidder. 

5. UNION CONTRACT PRECLUDES CONTRACTING WORK WITH THE PRIVATE SECTOR 
UNLESS IT WOULD'BE CHEAPER 

Article XIII Section II of the Montana Public Employees 
Association Collective Bargaining Agreement precludes 
contracting the work out to third parties ·unless it can be 
proven that said contract would result in increased 
efficiency of operations by way of obtaining the same 
services at less cost or additional services for the same 
cost, or unless it can be proven that such action is 
necessitated by financial exigency.- We would be unable to 
bear the burden of proof. 



6. THE UM PRINT SHOP IS A BONDED AUXILIARY WITH ALL NET REVENUES 
.. PLEDGED UNDER THE BOND INDENTURE - CLOSURE OF THE SHOP WOULD 

DISCONTINUE PLEDGED REVENUES TO THE IMPAIRMENT OF THE RIGHTS OF 
THE BONDHOLDERS 

There is a serious question regarding whether passage of the 
proposed bill would constitute an unconstitutional impairment 
of the contractual obligation embodied in the bond 
indenture. There is no doubt that the bondholders security 
would be diminished by the loss of the pledged Print Shop 
revenues. Projected Print Shop revenues to be available for 
bond payments this fiscal year are $35,108. 

7. THE PROPOSED BILL WOULD INCONVENIENCE AND COST THE MANY FOR THE 
ENRICHMENT OF THE FEW 

The convenience of calling or walking across campus to order 
virtually any type of printing service would be replaced by 
written specifications of each job, forwarding to Helena, 
submission to list of bidders, return of bids, and award of 
bids, the standard delay being 4 to 6 weeks before production 
begins. Loss of consultation with professionals in the 
campus shop, loss of the ability to store and save 
typesettings, document preparation and mailing cost, loss of 
capacity to prioritize work flow, relegation to legal action 
as the only remedy for inadequate performance or untenable 
delay, and the necessity of communication with suppliers 
remote from the campus and unfamiliar with unique 
requirements of the academic community will all impose 
additional burdens on budgets and time throughout the 
campus. The loss of the convenience and cost benefits of 
having their own campus shop familiar with and responsive to 
their needs would be endured from now on by the whole campus 
for the sole purpose of personal enrichment of those few in 
the private sector with capability to render somewhat 
commensurate services. 

8. IF THE BILL WERE TO BE PASSED, MUCH OF THE UM PRINT SHOP WORK 
WOULD NOT GO TO MONTANA PRINTERS, AND THE MAJORITY OF THE WORK 
THAT DID GO TO MONTANA PRINTERS WOULD GO TO A SELECT FEW 

Competition trom major out of state competitors and lack of 
specialized equipment such as telecommunications, specialized 
typefaces or characters important to scholarly publications, 
or manuscripts using special letters or symbols, and foreign 
language letters will preclude many Montana printers from 
participation. Fully 25% of the work done in the UM Print 
Shop utilizes linotype equipment unequalled in this state. 
Much of the work done by the UM Print Shop would preclude all 
but a few (no more than a dozen) Montana printers from being 
viable bidders, and much of it they would not be able to bid 
at all. 



, 

VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. SENATE BILL NO. 186 

SPONSOR Senator Bob Williams 

NAME (please print) 

,--r / (~/ 

/. If ,-1" )~ }~" I 

/ ~ J """', \, '-. \ 

( f,. 

-----> (';(z .", 1::1. J/ i rj; 

DATE March 10, 1987 
----------~------------------

------------------------~----------------
REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 

-0.1 J, tL. 
, 
, r 

I", I ',I .i ,,'\...- \. ,,:':"_ 

r1 

II 
V 

! \ "r' "-:/ 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE ------------------------------
SENATE BILL NO. 202 

BILL NO. DATE HARCH 10, 1987 

SPONSOR SENATOR CECIL WEEDING 

----------------------------- ------------------------~--------~ 
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT 

--- 10.:;' c- ~ .' / /'(' c:: " ",i/A': l~;.- IK l " C I . .... t..-:..~. vi (...-- -- -j.;;tfc-

-------
OPPOSE 

~ 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

SENATE BILL NO. 118 
BILL NO. DATE MARCH 10, 1987 

SPONSOR SENATOR MIKE HALLIGAN 

_____________________________ ~------------------------1----------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT 

s: -;;'··v~>1.-' ,S;-i:;cf7 r 1 (~) !J-e:/tl [' /~~'Jt ell- X. 

--1([, ((~ / 
/, - , ~'7 /1 J-"""--- , . ,/~ '~( ,1 " / , '" ' 

(, ':, I .- 1 . ! /;L-. _~ ._). I ~/ 

" 

-------
OPPOSE 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. SENATE BILL NO. 188 DATE MARCH 10, 1987 

SPONSOR Senator Mike Walker 

----------------------------- ------------------------1---------- -------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 

.. '~ 15:1'1/ ';ci: L [/l L 

/' , I :{c iz: y ~_/~.". ";t -/( /I( ': j.-

i 

~(Jt r /!: Pf-,_ Wif.!2< 
--.---. //1.') I"<'f--- '/ 1,- - X I '.fe'l ,/, 

, 
'/ '< ':1 , (,\ ~ .- ~ 

-

~ 

I 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FOru 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE ----------------------------
BILL NO. SENATE BILL NO. 328 DATE MARCH 10, 1987 

SPONSOR SENATOR JOSEPH MAZUREK 

----------------------------- ------------------------~--------~-------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 

i.((: P) 

A, vI<' ',v ) 

II '.','.-

>( 

,) \VI 

: i 

i\;" \, .,1!, /" '. 
, 

"I~' 1"1 .' ,,' , 1 
I '" I r 

J
\ ::\, I , 

vI/XI ',I\.-, _ 

x 

, {/ 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. Sj] DATE __ 3~V_I_OL...i_f<_7:-_____ _ 
SPONSOR 

----------------------------- ------------------------~--------~ -------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 

iL~' ;//;4,~_;f (lri;>dU A~ X 
'- ...... if . I 

j;'/ t! - F tJ! J. ;1' /: i- . X~ 
I(!' t.t.,.,:j- (~I,,';.M(r:,.../ /: /' '- 'i.' 'if- 'J' _" c- ;:.-J 

~ 

1 / ,-,,' i;.-:;) "If' I 

I I :2'-;1 1-' ~ V ~-j :' ~/ ~ L (1 1-- Lc '-
~/ (,f--, /i.,' 1 

L( l. ;~ /L :t ~ 

, 
I 

{ /~:'L "J' j:", - '1 1 Y • I r L .. --1-"A.. (j' 'f. e C('1/\ 
/ ., /1 '"] 
" L.'·1/ 

1./ ,j~ v\ 

,J - 1/ J ('" ,OJ ( 
f 

. 
/' ,/ 

./ //"I/~ v' 
~,/ 

.. c.. {.. (, v' .. J'- !4_ I.. .~ Ii I.' ,(1'-"",# / 

J " 
./ I ~ k-: ./ 

/) " /? /f. / .1,7/ 'l: ,/:jr !.U'.A'~ c"./.-<', ' 1J ,,' j'< 0/,"'/('/ ({ ~ r4l0 / )..:e> " . ..., ,..., 

. -') / ~~~ itrrG 
II ,I ) '1) i ~ !fA l' ~ Y \ x/--4 ' ,',.". Q,.~ ;--t.' Lt. 

, 
f ~ t1 t i~ ~! ' L 1,\ 111'·,1.-- It 'r-.t. 

;V) "'<"'; / , , f ,-' ... ~ _, 

III 11.., o 7'i-'L1~(.h \ ' S! ,) f--l ... .y /". 
/-,~,:-<-\"'., !-~._f<..-Lt... :; ~{ "d,l/V{ )( 

,! ( : ~ J C(·~/ 
_d ',I tl- T-I I (' 

, 
X ,~~/(.~- ~f.lr _\. fer! '" ;; c ! ( ( :;,,'11/( I· -' ::s~ { 

/ '-'1 ' ......... ! <" i r ) <;' , .~ ~ !,,: / " ) , , 
i~L "t" '/ ~!r/1:'! t'l..'V{..;:<~' '- ~ ...... !.- ." .... . ....- l,-,L 

~, -- v ' 

/)?cd-LeA ' E(c;M~~ J:h k#;;'; A-" 'Z, (7:' /Lt~ - / '('2t!IIt7IG X 
\' ."-~~." 

~\ p . (,~:, 1- \_/\ \\tJ \ \ GJ,-, /\ ( L I \6 {l., ~~ w 1 

)1 vv, LLtJ .. 't {< (' (/ }~I."k).('\. i.( v [.L kd I 
'-. 

~ 
, 11 ,/ 

--... - t-!bL'V1 ' , I <) :::: /::"<, I -' i,l '\ .,,<: ,i,. • " / l ~ I ~>, .' 

)~/',k e /11 iJ .£ /< /J '/ "ff.~ '0 IJ 
'':"";) -I lr,/V - h-c /eN:< X' 

:! -Iv j /A;/, .: ,"1''1 /l-, f:~ /.} X r- L( ( ~/ , 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FO~ 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR 
---------------------------- COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. SENATE BILL NO. 341 DATE MkRCH 10, 1987 

SPONSOR SENATOR THOMAS KEATING 

-----------------------------r------------------------1---------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT 

( - /' /. 
:V{vc/' ;~'i·6ts i;;' j) \ r-J.4 ('/ u{./ .f /1; 'L-( /11 IrE' f , 

/ 

\ , I . !"\ 
/ . 

" W"YV€. .' l -"~t~' / 7 ~ :,{ ve. ~ C/' '7 y' ( /J 7 I 't '" . 

---. \ 

I~'/~ (,'/;)/·-r'·, :,-c/c; Tl. X f, (' i '. '(. 
,( t (" 

; ~ .;~ '::".;,)-; ).1 'j !...- ~ .'. "" i .~ 

'/rff7 t? :v {-l If;{-"-7C".., ! s:., Ie ;.nJ k 
i~c;er / ,£A X ' ' V~? rt"t-' r //l,.r.v-- e ~;i..,!0nl :/1-1 

'- '.:./ , 
V 

~ {/ 

-------
OPPOSE 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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